UNHCR Annual Consultations with NGOs

2019 PARTNERS IN BRIEF

W R K I N G T G E T H E R B E T T E R



The purpose of this booklet is to facilitate networking and to help you identify organizations with similar or complementary areas of interest. This initiative stemmed from comments from Partners attending previous Annual Consultations about facilitating networking and knowing "who's who".

This booklet is a consolidation of the Partners that completed Part II of the form giving details on the history and purpose of the organization, its structure and activities. The information contained in this booklet has been extracted from your registration forms and was shared on a voluntary basis. Some formatting was necessary in view of space constraints; however, no details were edited.

If you would like to get in touch directly with a delegate of one of the organisations listed below, please refer to the **participants list**.

The Partnership Section would be happy to hear from you regarding the usefulness of the booklet, its format, the content and any other points you think important. Please send your comments to partnership@unhcr.org.

Contents

100 RESILIENT CITIES, UNITED STATES	9
A 11 - INITIATIVE FOR ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL RIGHTS, SERBIA	9
ABAARAHA, SWEDEN	9
ACRA, ITALY	10
ACT ALLIANCE - ACTION BY CHURCHES TOGETHER, SWITZERLAND	10
ACTION AGAINST HUNGER, SPAIN	10
ACTION FOR DEVELOPMENT, SWITZERLAND	11
ACTION FOR THE NEEDY (ANE), ETHIOPIA	11
ADES, CHAD	11
AIDES, ACTIONS ET INTERVENTIONS POUR LE DEVELOPPEMENT ET L'ENCADREMENT SOCIAL, DRC	14
ADVENTIST DEVELOPMENT AND RELIEF AGENCY INTERNATIONAL (ADRA), UNITED STATES	12
AFGHAN REFUGEES SOLIDARITY ASSOCIATION (ARSA), TURKEY	12
AFRICA HUMANITARIAN ACTION, ETHIOPIA	12
AFRICA UNION ECOSOCC, ZAMBIA	13
AFRICAN CONCERN, FRANCE	13
AFRICAN INITIATIVE FOR RELIEF AND DEVELOPMENT INTERNATIONAL, UGANDA	13
AMAL ALLIANCE, UNITED STATES	14
AMEL ASSOCIATION INTERNATIONAL, LEBANON	15
AMERA INTERNATIONAL, UNITED KINGDOM	15
AMES, AUSTRALIA	15
AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL	16
ANGLICAN CONSULTATIVE COUNCIL, UNITED KINGDOM	16
ASIA PACIFIC REFUGEE RIGHTS NETWORK, THAILAND	17
ASSOCIATION FOR AID AND RELIEF, JAPAN	17
ASSOCIATION FOR SOLIDARITY WITH ASYLUM SEEKERS AND MIGRANTS (SGDD-ASAM), TURKEY	18
ASSOCIATION GRENIER D'AFRIQUE, CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC	18
ASSOCIATION VASA PRAVA BIH, BOSNIA AND HERZEGOVINA	19
ASYLEX, SWITZERLAND	19
ASYLUM ACCESS	19
AVSI FOUNDATION, ITALY	20
BOAT PEOPLE S.O.S, UNITED STATES	20
BOSCO, INDIA	20
BRAC, BANGLADESH	21
BRANCHES OF HOPE, CHINA	21
BROTHERHOOD OF ST LAURENCE, AUSTRALIA	22

BUDDHIST 12U CHI FOUNDATION	
BULGARIAN COUNCIL ON REFUGEES AND MIGRANTS, BULGARIA	22
CANADIAN LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF, CANADA	23
CARE INTERNATIONAL	23
CARITAS INTERNATIONALIS	23
CASA BONITA FOUNDATION, VENEZUELA	24
CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES, GREECE	24
CENTER FOR GLOBAL DEVELOPMENT, UNITED STATES	24
CENTER FOR JUSTICE AND INTERNATIONAL LAW, UNITED STATES	25
CEPAIM, SPAIN	25
CEPRI, BRAZIL	26
CESVI, ITALY	26
CHILDREN'S FUND OF NORTH OSSETIA, RUSSIA	26
CHILDREN'S SUPPORT CENTER FOUNDATION, ARMENIA	26
CHIN HUMAN RIGHTS ORGANIZATION, MYANMAR	27
CHURCH OF SWEDEN, SWEDEN	27
CHURCH WORLD SERVICES, UNITED STATES	28
CIVIC ASSISTANCE COMMITTEE, RUSSIA	28
COAST TRUST, BANGLADESH	28
COMITATO 3 OTTOBRE, ITALY	29
COMITÉ INTERNATIONAL POUR L'AIDE D'URGENCE ET LE DÉVELOPPEMENT (CIAUD), NIGER	29
COMMITTEE FOR REFUGEE RELIEF (C4RR), FRANCE	30
COMMUNITY AND FAMILY SERVICES INTERNATIONAL (CFSI), PHILIPPINES	30
COMMUNITY MIGRANT RESOURCE CENTRE	30
CONECTAS DIREITOS HUMANOS, BRAZIL	31
CONCERN WORLDWIDE, IRELAND	31
CONSEIL POUR L'EDUCATION ET LE DEVELOPPEMENT, BURUNDI	31
CONSULTORÍA PARA LOS DERECHOS HUMANOS Y EL DESPLAZAMIENTO (CODHES), COLOMBIA	32
COOPI - COOPERAZIONE INTERNAZIONALE, ITALY	32
CORPORACION OPCION LEGAL, COLOMBIA	32
DANISH REFUGEE COUNCIL, DENMARK	33
DEMOCRATIE ET ENTRAIDE EN SYRIE, GHOSN ZEITOUN, FRANCE	33
DEVELOPMENT AND JUSTICE INITIATIVE, INDIA	33
DEVELOPPEMENT ENDOGENE DURABLE ET INNOVATION (DEDI), NIGER	34
EGYPTIAN FOUNDATION FOR REFUGEE RIGHTS, EGYPT	34
EMPOWER YOUTH TRUST, NEW ZEALAND	35

ENSEMBLE POUR LA SOLIDARITE ET LE DEVELOPPEMENT, MAURITANIA	35
EUROPEAN COUNCIL ON REFUGEES AND EXILES, BELGIUM	36
EUROPEAN LAWYERS IN LESVOS, GREECE	36
EUROPEAN NETWORK ON STATELESSNESS, UNITED KINGDOM	36
FAIRMED, CAMEROON	37
FEDERATION OF AMERICAN WOMEN'S CLUBS OVERSEAS (FAWCO), UNITED STATES	37
FILMAID, KENYA	38
FINN CHURCH AID, FINLAND	38
FM4PASOLIBRE, MEXICO	38
FORCED MIGRATION RESEARCH NETWORK – UNSW, AUSTRALIA	39
FORTIFY RIGHTS, THAILAND	
FORUM REFUGIES-COSI, FRANCE	39
FUNDACIÓN MIGRANTES Y REFUGIADOS SIN FRONTERAS, ARGENTINA	40
FUNDACIÓN SCALABRINI, BOLIVIA	40
GALKAYO MEDICAL FOUNDATION, SOMALIA	41
GAMBIA FOOD AND NUTRITION ASSOCIATION (GAFNA), GAMBIA	41
GLOBAL ONE, BANGLADESH	41
GLOBAL REFUGEE-LED NETWORK (GRLN)	42
GOAL, IRELAND	42
GONOSHASTHAYA KENDRA, BANGLADESH	42
GOOD NEIGHBORS INTERNATIONAL, BANGLADESH	43
GOPA-DERD, SYRIA	43
GREEK COUNCIL FOR REFUGEES, GREECE	44
GREEN VILLAGE FOUNDATION, TOGO	44
H2H NETWORK, SWITZERLAND	44
HELP REFUGEES, UNITED KINGDOM	45
HELPAGE INTERNATIONAL, UNITED KINGDOM	45
HELVETAS, SWITZERLAND	45
HIAS, UNITED STATES	46
HOTLINE FOR REFUGEES AND MIGRANTS, ISRAEL	46
HUMAN APPEAL INTERNATIONAL, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES	46
HUMANITY FIRST, CANADA	47
ICAHD INTERNATIONAL, NIGER	47
IHH - FOUNDATION FOR HUMAN RIGHTS AND FREEDOMS AND HUMANITARIAN RELIEF, TURKEY	47
IMPACT INITIATIVES, SWITZERLAND	48
INDEPENDENT DIPLOMAT, SWITZERLAND	48

INNOVATIVE HUMANITARIAN SOLUTIONS (IHS), ETHIOPIA	48
INSTITUTO MIGRAÇÕES E DIREITOS HUMANOS (IMDH), BRAZIL	49
INTER-AGENCY NETWORK FOR EDUCATION IN EMERGENCIES, SWITZERLAND	49
INTERNAL DISPLACEMENT MONITORING CENTRE, SWITZERLAND	49
INTERNATIONAL BLUE CRESCENT RELIEF AND DEVELOPMENT FOUNDATION, TURKEY	50
INTERNATIONAL CATHOLIC MIGRATION COMMISSION (ICMC), SWITZERLAND	50
INTERNATIONAL CHILDREN'S FUND "MIRA", UKRAINE ERROR! BOOKMARK NOT DEFIN	ED.
INTERNATIONAL DETENTION COALITION, AUSTRALIA	50
INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF MEDICAL STUDENTS' ASSOCIATIONS (IFMSA), DENMARK	51
INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF SOCIAL WORKERS (IFSW), SWITZERLAND	51
INTERNATIONAL FELLOWSHIP OF RECONCILIATION, NETHERLANDS	52
INTERNATIONAL HEALTH SUPPORT CENTER (CSSI), BURKINA FASO	52
INTERNATIONAL INSTITUTE OF HUMANITARIAN LAW, ITALY	52
INTERNATIONAL INSTITUTE FOR HUMAN RIGHTS, ENVIRONMENT AND DEVELOPMENT (INHURED), NEPAL	52
INTERNATIONAL LESBIAN, GAY, BISEXUAL, TRANS AND INTERSEX ASSOCIATION, SWITZERLAND	53
INTERNATIONAL MEDICAL CORPS, UNITED STATES	53
INTERNATIONAL RESCUE COMMITTEE (IRC)	54
INTERNATIONAL SCOUT AND GUIDE FELLOWSHIP, BELGIUM	54
INTERNATIONAL SOCIAL SERVICE, JAPAN	54
INTERNEWS, UNITED KINGDOM	54
INTERSOS, ITALY	55
ISLAMIC RELIEF WORLDWIDE, SWITZERLAND	55
JAPAN PLATFORM, JAPAN	55
JESUIT REFUGEE SERVICE (JRS)	56
JIPS, SWITZERLAND	56
JORDAN HEALTH AID SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL, JORDAN	57
JUSTICE CENTRE HONG KONG, CHINA	57
LAND LIFE COMPANY, NETHERLANDS	57
LATTER-DAY SAINT CHARITIES (LDS), SWITZERLAND	58
LAWYERS FOR HUMAN RIGHTS, SOUTH AFRICA	58
LEBANON SUPPORT, LEBANON	58
LEGAL RESOURCES CENTRE, SOUTH AFRICA	58
LIVING WATER COMMUNITY, TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO	59
LUTHERAN WORLD FEDERATION, SWITZERLAND	59
MACEDONIAN YOUNG LAWYERS ASSOCIATION, NORTH MACEDONIA	60
MAVI KALEM ASSOCIATION, TURKEY	60

MEDICAL TEAMS INTERNATIONAL, UNITED STATES6
MIEDICAL TEAMS INTERNATIONAL, UNITED STATES
MEMORIAL HUMAN RIGHTS CENTER,6
MERCY CORPS6
MERCY MALAYSIA62
MIGRANT OFFSHORE AID STATION (MOAS), MALTA62
MIGRATION AND ASYLUM PROJECT / THE ARA TRUST, INDIA62
MILLENNIUM WATER ALLIANCE, UNITED STATES6
MOSAICO AZIONI, ITALY6
MULTECI DESTEK DERNEGI - REFUGEE SUPPORT CENTER (MUDEM), TURKEY64
MULTICULTURAL YOUTH ADVOCACY NETWORK (MYAN), AUSTRALIA6
NATIONAL COUNCIL OF CHURCHES IN THE PHILIPPINES6
NETWORK FOR REFUGEE VOICES, GERMANY69
NETWORK OF COLOMBIAN VICTIMS FOR PEACE (REVICPAZ – LAC), ARGENTINA6
NEW WOMEN CONNECTORS, NETHERLANDS69
NEW WORLD HOPE ORGANIZATION, PAKISTAN60
NGO FORUM FOR PUBLIC HEALTH, BANGLADESH60
NILE HOPE, SOUTH SUDAN60
NORWEGIAN REFUGEE COUNCIL6
NOWZUWAN, BANGLADESH6
ORGANIZATION FOR RESEARCH & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT (ORCD), AFGHANISTAN6
OXFAM INTERNATIONAL6
PEACEBUILDING SOLUTIONS, UNITED STATES6
PEACE WINDS, JAPAN68
PHALS, BANGLADESH69
PLAN INTERNATIONAL, SWITZERLAND69
PORTUGUESE REFUGEE COUNCIL, PORTUGAL69
PREMIÈRE URGENCE INTERNATIONALE, FRANCE70
QANDIL SWEDISH HUMANITARIAN AID ORGANIZATION, IRAQ70
QATAR CHARITY, QATAR7
QUEENSLAND PROGRAM OF ASSISTANCE TO SURVIVORS OF TORTURE AND TRAUMA (QPASTT), AUSTRALIA7
RAISING VOICES, UGANDA72
REACH INITIATIVE, SWITZERLAND72
REFUGEE CONSORTIUM OF KENYA, KENYA72
REFUGEE COUNCIL OF AUSTRALIA, AUSTRALIA72
REFUGEE COUNCIL OF NEW ZEALAND, NEW ZEALAND7

REFUGEE LAW PROJECT, UGANDA	73
REFUGE LEGAL, AUSTRALIA	73
REFUGEE SELF-RELIANCE INITIATIVE,	74
REFUGEE SOLIDARITY NETWORK, UNITED STATES	74
REFUGEE STUDIES CENTRE - FORCED MIGRATION REVIEW	74
REFUGEES INTERNATIONAL, UNITED STATES	75
RELIEF TO DEVELOPMENT SOCIETY (REDESO), UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA	75
RESEARCH CENTER ON ASYLUM AND MIGRATION (IGAM), TURKEY	76
RESOURCE INTEGRATION CENTRE (RIC), BANGLADESH	76
RET INTERNATIONAL, SWITZERLAND	76
RIGHT TO PLAY	77
RISDA, BANGLADESH	77
ROYAL INSTITUTE OF INTERNATIONAL AFFAIRS – CHATHAMHOUSE, UNITED KINGDOM	77
RUN HONG KONG, CHINA	78
SAVE THE CHILDREN	78
SCOTTISH REFUGEE COUNCIL	78
SEED, LEBANON	79
SETTLEMENT SERVICES INTERNATIONAL, AUSTRALIA	79
SHEBA MANAB KALLYAN KENDRA, BANGLADESH	79
SHEIKH ABDULLAH ALNOURI CHARITY SOCIETY, KUWAIT	79
SIN FRONTERAS IAP, MEXICO	80
SINA LOKETA, UGANDA	
SLOVENIAN RED CROSS, SLOVENIA	81
SOCIETY FOR HEALTH EXTENSION AND DEVELOPMENT (SHED), BANGLADESH	81
SOCIETY FOR HUMAN RIGHTS AND PRISONERS AID (SHARP), PAKISTAN	82
SOKA GAKKAI INTERNATIONAL, JAPAN	82
SOLIDARITYNOW, GREECE	82
SOS CHILDREN'S VILLAGES	83
SPHERE, SWITZERLAND	83
ST. ANDREW'S REFUGEE SERVICES, EGYPT	83
STEP FOR HUMANITY, BANGLADESH	84
SUDANESE RED CRESCENT SOCIETY, SUDAN	84
SUPPORT TO LIFE, TURKEY	84
TALENT BEYOND BOUNDARIES, UNITED STATES	85
TERRE DES HOMMES, SWITZERLAND	85
THE RACE AND EQUALITY HUMAN RIGHTS INSTITUTE, SWITZERLAND	85

THIRD CULTURE MINDS, NEW ZEALAND	86
TRIANGLE GÉNÉRATION HUMANITAIRE, FRANCE	86
TRICKLE UP, UNITED STATES	86
UK LESBIAN AND GAY IMMIGRATION GROUP, UNITED KINGDOM	87
UNITED METHODIST COMMITTEE ON RELIEF, UNITED STATES	87
WAR CHILD, HOLLAND	88
WATER MISSION	88
WE WORLD, ITALY	88
WELTHUNGERHILFE, AFGHANISTAN	89
WINDLE TRUST, KENYA	89
WOMEN DEVELOPMENT GROUP, SOUTH SUDAN	89
WOMEN'S REFUGEE COMMISSION, UNITED STATES	
WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES, SWITZERLAND	90
WORLD UNIVERSITY SERVICE OF CANADA	91
WORLD VISION	91
YOUTH ACTIVITY ORGANIZATION (YAO), IRAQ	91
ZANJIREH OMID INTERNATIONAL CHARITY INSTITUTE (CHAIN OF HOPE), IRAN	92

100 Resilient Cities, United States

Website	www.100resilientcities.org
Twitter	@100ResCities
Profile	100 Resilient Cities - Pioneered by The Rockefeller
	Foundation (100RC), helps cities around the world
	become more resilient to the physical, social, and
	economic challenges that are a growing part of the 21st
	century. 100RC provides this assistance through funding
	for a Chief Resilience Officer in each member city to lead
	resilience efforts; resources for drafting a resilience
	strategy; membership in a global network of peer cities to
	share best practices and challenges; and access to
	solutions, service providers, and Platform Partners from
	the private, public and NGO sectors who can help them
	develop and implement their resilience strategies.

A 11 - Initiative for Economic and Social Rights, Serbia

Website	www.a11initiative.org
Twitter	@A11Inicijativa
Profile	A11 – Initiative for Economic and Social Rights is a non-
	profit, non-partisan and non-governmental organisation
	which promotes and protects the rights of individuals
	from vulnerable, marginalised and discriminated groups,
	with a particular focus on economic and socials rights in
	Serbia.

Abaaraha, Sweden

Website	www.abaaraha.org
Twitter	<u>@abaaraha</u>
Profile	Abaaraha is a crisis mapping system for Somalia,
	launched by a group of volunteers. Abaaraha enabled
	relief workers to connect with drought victims and
	provide aid in Somalia. The platform maps urgent needs,
	relief response, drought-associated deaths, malnutrition
	or diseases, and IDP camps or feeding centers. The
	platform helped to address the food security, community
	adaptation and resilience needs of the local communities,
	through disaster mapping and active coordination of
	Diaspora organizations and locals. The platform has been
	nominated to 2017 Momentum For Change of UN's
	Climate Change Secretariat award and Somali

International Award for 2018. The team members have been invited as keynote speaker in various conferences including an international GIS conference at Yale University

ACRA, Italy

Website	www.acra.it
Profile	ACRA is an Italian NGO, is committed to removing poverty
	through market-based solutions with high social and
	economic impact. In its development work, ACRA creates
	and strengthens social enterprise ventures as powerful
	agents of change. ACRA builds learning corridors among
	regions, facilitating the scaling up of social enterprises
	across geographies. ACRA is partner with UNHCR for
	education, Child protection and response to people with
	special needs in the South of Chad.

ACT Alliance - Action by Churches Together, Switzerland

Website	www.actalliance.org
Profile	ACT Alliance is a coalition of 152 churches and church-related organisations working together in over 125 countries to create positive and sustainable change in the lives of poor and marginalised people regardless of their religion, politics, gender, sexual orientation, race or
	nationality in keeping with the highest international codes and standards.

Action Against Hunger, Spain

Website	www.accioncontraelhambre.org
Twitter	@Acontraelhambre
Profile	Humanitarian NGO network with 6 members working in more than 50 countries, reaching out to more than 20 million beneficiaries a year, working with local communities and other local partners, specialized in nutrition and health, WASH, FSL, youth employment, and MHCP.

Action for Development, Switzerland

Website	www.actfordev.org
Profile	Action for Development (AfD) is a non-profit organization
	established in Geneva in 2014, designing and
	implementing development projects in Afghanistan in the
	areas of education and health. AfD runs projects in
	midwifery capacity-building, education for out-of-school
	children as well as children with disabilities, while
	providing healthcare services through its Comprehensive
	Health Center established in Kabul. In addition to
	development projects, AfD also provides emergency aid
	in response to natural disasters.

Action for the Needy (ANE), Ethiopia

Website	http://www.ane-ethiopia.org
Twitter	@ANE_Ethiopia
Profile	ANE has achieved tremendous results in the past six years. Since its establishment in 2012, Action for the Needy in Ethiopia (ANE) has been striving to make a qualitative difference in improving the lives and livelihoods of the most vulnerable including refugees, vulnerable host communities and internally displaced persons (IDPs). ANE has consistently enhanced its institutional and operational capacities closely working, as an implementing partner, with the UNHCR and the Administration for Refugees and Returnee Affairs (ARRA). The scale and quality of ANE's engagement in ensuring relevant and timely service delivery on the ground have gathered tremendous pace in a relatively short span of time.

ADES, Chad

Website	www.ades-international.org
Twitter	@ONGADES1
Profile	L'Agence de Développement Economique et Social est une ONG de Développement et d'Action humanitaire fondée en 1993 au Tchad et reconnue Organisme d'utilité publique. ADES est partenaire opérationnel du HCR depuis 12 ans et opère dans les domaines de la santé, de l'environnement, de l'éducation, du livelyhood, du wash etc. ADES dispose du statut consultatif spécial auprès de l'ECOSOC. A ce jour nous opérons au Tchad, en RDC, au Mali et au Niger.

Adventist Development and Relief Agency International (ADRA), United States

Website	www.adra.org
Twitter	@ADRAintl
Profile	ADRA works with people in poverty and distress to create
	just and positive change trough empowering
	partnerships and responsible actions. ADRA is a
	professional, learning and efficient network that
	embodies integrity and transparency. ADRA reaches
	across boundaries empowering and speaking out for the
	at-risk and forgotten to achieve measurable, documented
	and durable changes in lives and society.

Afghan Refugees Solidarity Association (ARSA), Turkey

Website	www.afgrefugees.com
Twitter	@AfgRefugees
Profile	Afghan Refugee Solidarity Association (ARSA) has been operating in Turkey since 2014 and implemented a number of initiatives and projects in close collaboration with local authorities, governance structures as well as NGOs, CBOs including ASAM and UNHCR Branch Office in Ankara. ARSA has also previously implemented various projects in partnership with Kayseri Municipality (Metropolitan and District), IGAM, IOM, Swiss Embassy, Mavi Hilal Association (Blue Crescent) and UNHCR. The projects implemented by ARSA were mostly based in Kayseri and many of them were also implemented on the other provinces of ARSA also closely works with the network of Afghan refugees community leaders and focal points in various provinces around Turkey, which provides an advantage for the implementation.

Africa Humanitarian Action, Ethiopia

Website	www.africahumanitarian.org
Profile	Founded in 1994, Africa Humanitarian Action (AHA) is an international NGO that provides emergency, development and advocacy services targeting forcibly displaced and vulnerable communities throughout Africa. Based in Addis Ababa, AHA has had programs in 20 African countries throughout its 25 year history. Our core services include: comprehensive primary health care, HIV/AIDS prevention and care, SGBV prevention and

response, relief/ recovery and building resilience. AHA strives for principled, accountable and quality humanitarian action and actively builds on the diverse capacity and resources of the communities it serves. AHA's vision is an African continent whose own institutions can sustain its communities and individuals in human security, working peacefully together.

Africa Union ECOSOCC, Zambia

Website	www.auecosocc.int
Profile	AU-ECOSOCC Zambia represents the Africa Union
	continental ECOSOCC at member state Zambia. The
	ECOSOCC national Chapter supports implementation of
	the Africa Union programmes and policies at national
	level. It providers advisory opinions to member states in
	all the 10 clusters of the AU. It represents all Zambian
	CSOs at AU level at member state level.

African Concern, France

Website	www.ahnnp.org
Profile	The Coalition of African NGOs has joined together more
	than 50 African NGOs from all corners of the continent
	working together to address the impact of disaster,
	displacement and conflict and advocate for development
	and human rights in sub-Saharan Africa. As a coalition; we
	are working on both country-specific issues, as well as
	matters of importance to the region as a whole. Four
	current issues that are cross cutting for our members are:
	the Comprehensive Refugee Response Framework
	(CRRF), refugee protection and migration reform, as well
	as the follow up to the important recommendations of
	localization from the World Humanitarian Summit.

African Initiative for Relief and Development International, Uganda

Website	
Profile	The African Initiatives for Relief and Development (AIRD)
	was founded in 2006. AIRD is a non-political, non-
	religious and non-profit making International NGO
	currently working in 10 African countries in East, Central
	and West Africa. AIRD's objective is to offer operational

support, including but not limited to: supply chain, logistics, construction, infrastructure, environment, livelihoods, and WASH in partnership with relief and development organizations that focus on disaster-affected and development-oriented areas.

AIDES, Actions et Interventions pour le Développement et l'Encadrement Social, DRC

Website	www.aides-rdc.org
Profile	Créée le 31 mars 1998 et nous intervenons dans les
	domaines - l'éducation, service communautaire,
	aménagement et gestion des camps, des sites des
	réfugiés, déplacés et centre de transit- Encadrement
	Psychosocial - protection des civiles et cohabitation
	pacifique- prise en charge en soins de santé
	primaire/Clinique mobile, appuis des structures/lutte
	contre les épidémies cholera, rougéole, etc le Wash -
	Protection de l'enfant - Sécurité alimentaire et nutrition
	des ménages en détresse - Construction des
	infrastructures communautaire/scolaires et sanitaires.

A.I.R. Europe, Germany

Website	https://www.air.org
Profile	A.I.R. Europe seeks to enhance and apply effective ideas and approaches around a wide variety of topics. We conduct independent, rigorous research and evaluation on the effectiveness of existing programs and policies. We build the capacity of government agencies, non-profit organizations, and communities to implement evidence-based practices and policies. Areas of focus include, but are not limited to, refugees and migrants; violence prevention; early childhood and youth development; economic programs; pay for success; and pre-primary, primary, and secondary education.

Amal Alliance, United States

Website	www.amalalliance.org
Profile	The Amal Alliance aims to empower displaced children
	through holistic education and integration programs
	within four areas of focus: Social-Emotional Learning,
	Psychosocial Support, Early Childhood Development,

and Peacebuilding. Our trauma-informed programs meet children at their confidence and capability level, enhance e cognitive, interpersonal, and emotional skills through informal education and structured play. The curriculum focuses on kids yoga, mindfulness, art therapy, dance, reading, and creative writing, to create a safe space in which children cultivate their voice and self-worth. By partnering with host community organizations, we train local leaders to teach our curriculum to refugee and host community children, building bridges of peace and tolerance.

Amel Association International, Lebanon

Website	www.amel.org
Twitter	@AmelNGO
Profile	Amel Association International (Amel) is a Lebanese and
	non-sectarian NGO created in 1979. Amel works through
	24 centers, 6 mobile medical units, 2 mobile education
	units and 1 protection unit since more than 35 years in the
	poorest regions of Lebanon, from Beirut and its South
	Suburbs to Mount Lebanon, Bekaa and South Lebanon.
	Amel is offering accessible services for all in following
	fields: medical, psychosocial, professional training, rural
	development, child protection and human rights promotion.

AMERA International, United Kingdom

Website	http://www.amerainternational.org/
Profile	AMERA aims to increase access to justice for asylum seekers and refugees; provide legal advice for asylum determination, resettlement, family reunification, and other matters relating to the enjoyment of fundamental rights; educate legal professionals in refugee law; and provide web-based resources for refugee legal aid, and refugee information management.

AMES, Australia

Website	www.ames.net.au
Profile	Since 1951, AMES Australia has provided a range of
	comprehensive settlement support programs to migrants,
	refugees and asylum seekers settling in metropolitan and
	regional Victoria. Services include on-arrival settlement

support, English language and literacy training, vocational training, volunteering and employment services. As well as working with new refugee arrivals AMES Australia also works with the broader community, business and Government to develop sustainable and effective settlement solutions for the whole Victorian community. More recently AMES Australia has commenced delivery of direct settlement services in Tasmania and South Australia and employment services in NSW. This breadth of experience and engagement gives AMES Australia a unique perspective of our clients' journey

Amnesty International

Website	www.amnesty.org
Twitter	@Amnesty
Profile	Amnesty International campaigns for a world where human rights can be enjoyed by everyone, no matter what situation they are in. Amnesty has championed the human rights of refugees, asylum-seekers and migrants for decades. We campaign to make sure governments honour their shared responsibility to protect the rights of refugees, asylum-seekers and migrants. We condemn any policies and practices that undermine the rights of people on the move. With our campaigns, we put pressure on governments to honour their responsibility to protect every single person's rights. They must make sure that refugees, asylum-seekers and migrants are safe, and are not tortured, discriminated against or left living in poverty.

Anglican Consultative Council, United Kingdom

Website	anglicancommunion.org
Twitter	@AnglicanUN
Profile	The Anglican Consultative Council (ACC) has been in Special Consultative Status with the United Nations Economic and Social Council since 1985. It is the legislative and policy-making arm of the worldwide Anglican Communion's 85 million members. Informed by the Anglican Communion's presence in over 165 countries, across all parts of the world, the Anglican Consultative Council's mission includes a commitment to: - respond to human need by loving service; - transform unjust structures of society; - challenge violence of every kind and pursue peace and reconciliation; - to strive to

safeguard the integrity of creation, and sustain and renew the life of the earth.

Asia Pacific Refugee Rights Network, Thailand

Website	<u>aprrn.info</u>
Twitter	@APRRN_
Profile	The Asia Pacific Refugee Rights Network (APRRN) is an open and growing network consisting of more than 340 civil society organisations and individuals from 28 countries committed to advancing the rights of refugees in the Asia Pacific region. APRRN aims to advance the rights of refugees and other people in need of protection through joint advocacy, capacity strengthening, resource sharing and outreach. APRRN envisions a region in which all people in need have equal and adequate access to assistance and protection, and to timely durable solutions as relevant. We envision a region in which refugee communities, civil society, UNHCR, States (including those outside the region) and other actors collaborate effectively towards the common purpose of protection.

Association for Aid and Relief, Japan

Website	https://www.aarjapan.gr.jp/english/
Profile	AAR Japan provides aid and relief to refugees, IDP
	and the second conflicts and restricted discontinuous

AAR Japan provides aid and relief to refugees, IDPs, and survivors of armed conflicts and natural disasters in developing and transitioning countries. Since 1979, the organization has worked in over 60 countries around the world in the fields of protection, education, WASH, public health, and mine action. AAR Japan is dedicated to assisting the most vulnerable groups of people, such as persons with disabilities, the elderly, the displaced, and children. In the field of mine action, AAR Japan provides mine-risk education, supports demining, and assisting survivors of accidents caused by landmines and explosive remnants of war. AAR Japan also strives to raise public awareness by proactively disseminating information on its activities throseminars, lectures, and events in Japan and abroad.

Association for Solidarity with Asylum Seekers and Migrants (SGDD-ASAM), Turkey

Website <u>www.sgdd.org.tr</u>

Profile

Association for Solidarity with Asylum Seekers and Migrants (SGDD-ASAM) was founded in Ankara in 1995 in order to assist refugees and asylum seekers to produce solutions to the problems that they encounter in Turkey. ASAM has around 1,700 employees in 82 offices in 45 provinces across Turkey and it also has offices in Athens-Greece and Brussels-Belgium. ASAM offers services to refugees and asylum seekers from more than 50 other nationalities including Afghans, Iraqis, Iranians, Syrians, and Somalians. ASAM is in cooperation with UNHCR, UNICEF, EU, UNFPA, IOM, WHO, GIZ, UN Women as implementing partners. SGDD-ASAM is a member of Anna Lindh Euro-Mediterranean Foundation for the Dialogue between Cultures, United for Intercultural Action, ECRE and UN Global Compact.

Association Grenier d'Afrique, Central African Republic

Website www.grenierdafrique.org

Profile

Association Grenier d'Afrique AGA est une ONG Internationale de développement, créée en 2012 en Côte d'Ivoire à Abidjan. Elle a pour but de lutter contre la pauvreté dans les pays en voie de développement à travers l'agriculture, l'élevage, la protection l'environnement, la prévention de différentes maladies par la formation, la sensibilisation et les actions humanitaires. Les actions d'AGA sont axées sur la justice et l'équité. Ces domaines d'activités sont: Sensibilisation, formation. réhabilitation communautaire. sociale, installation des fermes et cultures maraichères, insertion socioprofessionnelle des femmes et des jeunes, protection de l'environnement. AGA a toujours travaillé avec les Agences des Nations Unies tant en Côte d'Ivoire qu'en Centrafrique.

Association Vasa prava BiH, Bosnia and Herzegovina

Website www	w.vasaprava.org
Twitter @V	asaPravaBih
org VPI info the dig the bec inco fun Asy inte	BiH is a local, non-governmental and non-profit ganization with its headquarters in Sarajevo, BiH. BiH was originally founded in 1996 as a network of ormation and legal aid centers under the auspices of a UNHCR with its mandate to ensure safe, legal, and unified return of refugees and displaced persons to be prewar homes. In December 2003 the network came a local non-governmental organization, which orporated mandate and goals of the previous network added by the UNHCR. Beneficiary categories include: ylum seekers, recognized refugees, persons under ternational protection in BiH, Victims of trafficking in mans, Minority Returnees in BiH, Refuges and ternally Displaced Persons (IDP) in BiH along with the lest vulnerable categories of population

AsyLex, Switzerland

Website	www.asylex.ch
Profile	AsyLex is a non-profit organization located in Switzerland. We support asylum seekers in their procedure by providing free legal aid. It is our vision that any asylum seeker in Switzerland knows the basics of the asylum procedure, is aware of the criteria for asylum and has at any time access to free legal advice. Our clients are either in their asylum procedure, they got a negative decision or they face specific problems in their daily life due to their refugee status. Our main tasks are the preparation for the interview, accompanying asylum seekers to their interview, writing appeals as well as general legal advice. We always seek to collaborate with other European or non-European organizations in order to exchange knowledge and experience as well as to work together
	on individual cases.

Asylum Access

Website	www.asylumaccess.org
Profile	Asylum Access is a human rights and economic
	empowerment organization that works with refugee
	communities in Africa, Asia and Latin America. We believe
	all refugees deserve a fair chance at a new life. All over

the world, we challenge barriers that keep refugees from living safely, moving freely, working and attending school - because when refugees can rebuild their lives, communities thrive.

AVSI Foundation, Italy

Website	www.avsi.org
Twitter	@FondazioneAVSI
Profile	AVSI, created in 1972, is a non-profit organization which carries out development cooperation and humanitarian aid projects in 30 countries throughout the world. Vision: AVSI works for a world where the person, aware of his/her value and dignity, is the protagonist of his/her own integral development and that of his/her community, even in crisis and emergency contexts. Mission: AVSI implements cooperation projects in various sectors with a preferential focus on education, meaning that the person is accompanied towards self-discovery and recognition that the other person is a resource. Each project is conceived as an instrument to promote this awareness in everyone involved, has in itself a need for communicating and sharing, and creates an impact capable of generating a positive change.

Boat People S.O.S, United States

Website	www.bpsos.org
Profile	In the 1980s, Boat People SOS operated voluntary
	missions to rescue over 25,000 Indochinese boat people,
	rescuing them from the high seas and defending their
	refugee rights in first-asylum countries. In the ensuing
	decades we have expanded our services to aid
	immigrants, refugees, human trafficking victims, and
	other vulnerable people in the United States and
	elsewhere. Through our sister organization, the People
	Serving People Foundation (PSPF) and its legal clinic, the
	Center for Asylum Protection (CAP), we provide legal
	representation, advocacy, and other assistance to refugees and asylum-seekers in Bangkok.

BOSCO, India

Profile

BOSCO Delhi is part of the Don Bosco network of institutions working across the globe with primarily young at risk. In India BOSCO Delhi is UNHCR's partner since the year 2001 for Education, Health, Child Protection, Community Mobilisation, Services for People with Specific Needs, Prevention and Response to Sexual and Gender Based Violence.

BRAC, Bangladesh

Website www.brac.net

Profile

BRAC is a global leader in developing cost-effective, evidence-based programmes, and has been ranked the #1 NGO in the world for the last four consecutive years by NGO Advisor. BRAC's vision is a world free from all forms of exploitation and discrimination where everyone has the opportunity to realize their potential. Founded in Bangladesh in 1972, BRAC acts as a catalyst, creating opportunities for people to transform their lives. BRAC uses an integrated model to change systems of inequity, through social development programs, humanitarian response, social enterprises, socially responsible investments, and a university. The organization operates in conflict-prone and post-disaster settings in 11 countries across Asia and Africa.

Branches of Hope, China

Website https://branchesofhope.org.hk

Profile

Branches of Hope is a humanitarian organization working to restore dignity, justice and hope to the refugees and asylum seekers in Hong Kong. Throughout the years, we help hundreds of refugees and asylum seekers thrive and flourish in Hong Kong through the Refugee Opportunity and Development (ROAD) program which offer vocational training, education, financial assistance, social care and community support. Our community groups provide loving communities in which refugees and asylum seekers can feel connected with the host community. It is our ultimate vision to see a city that is safe, just and equal in opportunities for refugees and asylum seekers. We work to empower refugees so they are no longer vulnerable to exploitation but instead have access to resources and opportunities.

Brotherhood of St Laurence, Australia

Website https://www.bsl.org.au/

Profile

The Brotherhood of St Laurence is an Australian not-forprofit organisation that works toward a vision of an Australia free of poverty. Based in Melbourne, the Brotherhood has a national profile. It undertakes research, delivers services and advocates on behalf of people experiencing disadvantage. The Brotherhood is interested in tackling the causes of poverty linked to the way our society and economy are organised as well as the causes of poverty attributed to individual and family factors.

Buddhist Tzu Chi Foundation

Website https://tzuchi.us/

Profile

The Buddhist Tzu Chi Foundation is a non-governmental organization credited as a special consultative status with the Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC), and associated with United Nations Department of Public Information (UN DPI) since 2010. Tzu Chi's operations in humanitarian aid, education, and medicine are worldwide, spanning across 98 countries. As a Buddhist-based organization, Tzu Chi's missions are charity, medical, education, humanitarianism, international relief, marrow donor registry, environmental awareness, and community volunteerism. Serving with compassion, relief with joy; with respect, gratitude and love, this is the foundation's core value. The foundation provides the relief supports and humanitarian services to IDP, asylum seekers, refugees since 2003 till now.

Bulgarian Council on Refugees and Migrants, Bulgaria

Website <u>www.bcrm-bg.org</u> / <u>www.refugee-integration.bg</u>

Profile

The Bulgarian Council on Refugees and Migrants (BCRM) is a civil society organization acting in the field of asylum and migration in Bulgaria. The BCRM is a platform for advocacy, lobbying and fundraising for the protection, reception and integration of refugees and migrants. The BCRM works for further strengthening of the cooperation between the state institutions and the nongovernmental organizations in the field of the national asylum and migration policy and practice. The BCRM aims to further develop the relations among the nongovernmental

organizations, based on common principles and values, division of functions and responsibilities. The BCRM objective is to enhance the role of the civil society in the formulation of a fair and just national and European asylum.

Canadian Lutheran World Relief, Canada

Website	www.clwr.org
Twitter	@canLWR
Profile	A faith based organization which strives for a world where
	live in peace with hope, justice, dignity and equality,
	empowered to achieve their universal rights to quality of
	life and to have their basic rights met.

CARE International

Website	www.care-international.org
Twitter	@CAREglobal
Profile	CARE prioritises three ways of addressing the main underlying causes of poverty and social injustice that we encounter all around the world: gender inequality; poor governance and unequal power relations; and humanitarian crises and climate change. We address these underlying causes of poverty and social injustice by strengthening gender equality and women's voice, promoting inclusive governance, and increasing resilience.

Caritas Internationalis

Website	https://www.caritas.org/
Profile	Caritas Internationalis is a confederation of 165 members who are working at the grassroots in almost every country of the world. The diverse members give us our strength – from small groups of volunteers to some of the biggest global charities. Inspired by Catholic faith, Caritas is the helping hand of the Church – reaching out to the poor, vulnerable and excluded, regardless of race or religion. Caritas Internationalis has its headquarters in the Vatican City coordinating emergency operations, formulating development policy and advocating for a better world for everyone. All national Caritas organisations are members of their own regional Caritas networks and the international confederation.

CartONG, France

Website	http://www.cartong.org
Profile	CartONG, a French NGO, was set up in 2006 by
agencies v	cartographers who wanted to improve the way aid
	agencies were using maps and geographic information. It
	has since expanded and now offers many innovative
	tools of information management, mapping, analysis and
	communication to aid organizations. CartONG is a non-
	profit, secular and apolitical association based in
	Chambéry, France. It is run democratically and
	transparently.

Casa Bonita Foundation, Venezuela

Website	
Profile	Our organization is located in the Municipality of San
	Francisco of the Zulia State in Venezuela. However, its
	attention is also deployed in other related municipalities,
	through the implementation of strategies aimed at the
	prevention and eradication of statelessness in a joint
	manner with the UNHCR field office in Maracaibo.

Catholic Relief Services, Greece

Website	<u>crs.org</u>
Twitter	@CatholicRelief
Profile	Catholic Relief Services carries out the commitment of the
	Bishops of the United States to assist the poor and
	vulnerable overseas. We act to: PROMOTE HUMAN
	DEVELOPMENT by responding to major emergencies,
	fighting disease and poverty, and nurturing peaceful and
	just societies. As part of the universal mission of the
	Catholic Church, we work with local, national and
	international Catholic institutions and structures, as well
	as other organizations, to assist people on the basis of
	need, not creed, race or nationality.

Center for Global Development, United States

Website	<u>cgdev.org</u>
Profile	The Center for Global Development works to reduce
	global poverty and improve lives through innovative
	economic research that drives better policy and practice

by the world's top decision makers. We focus on the intersection of developing countries and the governments, institutions, and corporations that can help them deliver greater progress. Our scholars conduct rigorous, impartial analysis informed by evidence and experts from around the world, to shape intellectual debate and design practical policy solutions.

Center for Justice and International Law, United States

Website	www.cejil.org
Website Profile	The Center for Justice and International Law (CEJIL) has worked on the protection of the right to nationality and the eradication of statelessness for the last 20 years. Additionally, over the past 25 years CEJIL has contributed to creating the highest standards of protection of human rights in refugee and migration cases in the U.S. and Latin America. Through the litigation of cases and the participation in thematic hearings about Peru, the Dominican Republic, Panama and the U.S., we have
	contributed to the topics such as unaccompanied minors, the prohibition of massive expulsions, the prevention and eradication of statelessness, automatic deportations and detentions, and the prohibition of separation of families, among others.

CEPAIM, Spain

Website	http://www.cepaim.org
Twitter	@FundacionCepaim
Profile	Cepaim is an independent, cohesive and sustainable organization, which delivers responses to social dynamics related to the phenomenon of migration and to the processes of social exclusion through its eight areas of intervention. In Cepaim, we address the basic needs of beneficiaries of the Humanitarian Reception program and we carry out comprehensive actions for asylum seekers, through a housing, offices and hostels network. We provide support, information, orientation, mediation, formation and assistance on social, psychological, legal, health and administrative matters. We offer information and knowledge about the host society and we raise public awareness on international protection and asylum, with campaigns such as #PorUnMundoNuevo (#ForANewWorld) and #YOSOYREFUGIO (#IAMREFUGE)

CEPRI, Brazil

Website	https://www.cepricasarui.org/
Profile	Cepri provides pro bono legal assistance and
	representation to Refugees, Asylum seekers and
	Migrants.

CESVI, Italy

Website	www.cesvi.org
Profile	From 1985 to the present time, Cesvi has helped millions
	of people in Africa, Asia, Latin America and Europe,
	working with hundreds of local associations and dealing
	with epochal challenges such as the Balkan conflicts,
	famine in North Korea, the AIDS pandemic in Africa, the
	Tsunami tragedy, the earthquakes in Haiti and Nepal and
	many other crises and situations of poverty. In the
	acronym Cesvi, the words "cooperazione e sviluppo"
	(Cooperation and Development) underline the fact that
	Cesvi bases its philosophy on the idea of giving the
	recipients of aid a leading role, working together for their
	own natural benefit.

Children's Fund of North Ossetia, Russia

Website	www.detfond.org
Profile	Legal/Protection assistance Humanitarian aid The
	Children's Fund of North Ossetia is the executive partner
	of the UNHCR in the Republic of North Ossetia-Alania. For
	23 years, the Counselling Center for Refugees and IDPs,
	established with the support of the UNHCR, has been
	actively operating on the basis of the Children's Fund.

Children's Support Center Foundation, Armenia

Website	https://www.svenskakyrkan.se/vart-arbete
Profile	Children's Support Center Foundation (CSCF) is the only
	institution in Armenia that performs crisis intervention and
	rehabilitation, including full-service facilities and outreach
	services to children at high risk (displaced, abandoned,
	abused, in conflict with law, dropped out from education,
	etc) Children's Center provides a safe haven for at-risk
	children through a process of prevention, protection and

recovery through: providing short-term rehabilitation services to children such as shelter, medical care, psychosocial support and legal assistance, building the capacity of child protection specialists, contributing to child protection by lobbying, advocating and piloting new child protection programmes.

Chin Human Rights Organization, Myanmar

Website www.chro.ca

Profile

Since its founding in 1995, CHRO has worked with Chin communities throughout the world. Over the years, CHRO has nurtured strong working relationships with the diverse Chin communities in different contexts, and helped to develop their institutional capacity. CHRO's activities have expanded to include not only human rights monitoring and documentation, but also internationallyfocused advocacy, capacity-building trainings for Chin and other stakeholders, promotion of independent media, and support for grassroots community initiatives. CHRO's work is now regularly covered by the international media and cited in various US State Department reports on human rights and religious freedom, United Nations Human Rights Council and General Assembly reports, as well as by leading human rights INGO.

Church of Sweden, Sweden

Website https://www.svenskakyrkan.se/vart-arbete

Profile

Church of Sweden is a faith based actor, contributing to both development and humanitarian action. The international work is coordinated through the ACT Alliance, a network of over 150 churches and faith-based development actors. Thanks to this cooperation, we can act quickly to disasters, work even more effectively in the long-term development cooperation and together have a strong advocacy voice. As part of the Humanitarian Programme 2018-2020, Church of Sweden supports a Refugee Response regional programme in six countries in East Africa. The goal is to create conditions for a dignified life in the refugee camps while strengthening human capacity and opportunities for the future.

Church World Services, United States

Website	<u>cwsglobal.org</u>
Profile	Church World Service is a faith-based organization
	transforming communities around the globe through just
	and sustainable responses to hunger, poverty,
	displacement and disaster.

Civic Assistance Committee, Russia

Website	https://refugee.ru/en/
Profile	Civic Assistance Committee is the first non-profit
	charitable organization aimed at helping refugees and
	forced migrants. It was set up in 1990 before the
	establishment of the Federal Migration Service. From the
	outset, the organization has acted as mediator between
	migrants and official structures providing the former with
	legal assistance (including in courts), defending their
	social rights as well as offering humanitarian aid to those
	in need. The Committee maintains relations with all the
	structures dealing with the challenges forced migrants
	face: migration, educational, social services, health
	departments, prosecutor's office and the police.

COAST Trust, Bangladesh

Website	www.coastbd.net
Profile	COAST Trust is an independent, non-profit and
	progressive NGO in Bangladesh, having registration with
	the NGO affairs bureau of the Bangladesh Government.
	COAST has a Special Consultative Status with the UN
	ECOSOC. COAST has affiliation with several international
	organizations. Currently COAST has partnership with
	European Union, UNHCR, Manusher Jonno Foundation
	(DFID), Oxfam Great Britain, United Nations Children's
	Fund (UNICEF), Tear Fund UK, Bangladesh Government,
	Norwegian Refugee Council (NRC), World Fish, Danish
	Institute of Human Rights (DIHR), Palli Karma Sahayak
	Foundation (PKSF), Asian Farmers Association (AFA), and
	Fondation Hirondelle

Comitato 3 Ottobre, Italy

Website	https://www.comitatotreottobre.it/
Twitter	@c3ottobre
Profile	Comitato 3 Ottobre is a non-profit organization founded in 2014 with the aim of establishing the 3rd of October as a symbolic date, a day of "Remembrance and Welcoming" at both the Italian and European level. On October 3rd 2013, 368 persons drowned off the coast of Lampedusa, only one of the many incidents which caused the death of thousands of persons trying to reach Europe.
	The outrage spurred us to work towards promoting the opening of humanitarian corridors to welcome all those who flee from war, dictatorships and poverty and to ask
	for search and rescue at sea to be strengthened, as well

as to remember all the victims. Following our proposal, the law that establishes the day of "Remembrance and Welcoming" was approved on the 16th of March 2016 in

Comité International pour l'Aide d'Urgence et le Développement (CIAUD), Niger

Italy and on the 12th of April 2016

Website	www.ciaud.ca
Profile	Le Comité International pour l'Aide d'Urgence et le
	Développement a pour mission de fournir une assistance
	humanitaire dans les situations de crise dont notamment
	la famine, les désastres, les catastrophes naturelles, les
	conflits armés et de promouvoir le développement
	communautaire dans les pays en voie de développement
	afin d'aider les populations à acquérir leur propre
	autonomie. Il intervient dans les domaines ci-après : 1. La
	réponse d'urgence 2. La lutte contre le changement
	climatique, la protection et la gestion de l'environnement,
	la gestion durable des forêts 3. La protection (y compris
	des réfugiés, des personnes déplacées internes, des
	enfants, des femmes et filles, des sinistrés des
	catastrophes, des refoulés etc.) 4. Education 5. La Santé
	- nutrition – sécurité alimentaire.

Committee for Refugee Relief (C4RR), France

Twitter @C4RefugeeRelief Profile Committee for Refugee Relief is leading advocacy wo
Profile Committee for Refugee Relief is leading advecage we
with several entities of the Office of the Hi Commissioner for Human Rights, such as the Spec Rapporteur on the human right to safe drinking water a sanitation, the Special Rapporteur on the human rights migrants, the Special Rapporteur on the situation human rights defenders and the Special Rapporteur the adequate housing as a component of the right to adequate standard of living, and on the right to a discrimination in this context. We coordinate a coalition 17+ associations based in France, UK and Belgium. V participated to several round tables on the question human rights to water and sanitation of forcibly displace people in need of humanitarian assistance.

Community and Family Services International (CFSI), Philippines

Website	www.cfsi.ph
Profile	Conceptualised and established in the Philippine
	Refugee Processing Centre in 1981, CFSI is a
	humanitarian organisation committed to vigorously
	protecting and promoting human securityspecifically,
	the lives, well-being and dignity of people uprooted by
	persecution, armed conflict, disaster, and other
	exceptionally difficult circumstances. CFSI has been a
	partner of UNHCR since 1982, is a member of ICVA and
	APRRN, and has Special Consultative status with UN-
	ECOSOC. At present, CFSI has operations in the
	Philippines, Myanmar, and Viet Nam.

Community Migrant Resource Centre

Website	www.cmrc.com.au
Profile	Community Migrant Resource Centre's purpose is to
	support the effective settlement and participation of
	people from refugee and migrant backgrounds,
	particularly those who are new arrivals. Using a
	community development approach, the CMRC supports
	new arrivals to contribute effectively to society, culture,
	economy and environment. The CMRC provides a range
	of services including brokerage, material and financial
	assistance, settlement information, referral pathways,

capacity building activities for individuals and families. Services include Settlement Services, Specialised Humanitarian Services, Early Intervention, Youth and Children's Services, Business Connect, Development and Start Ups for women.

Conectas Direitos Humanos, Brazil

Website	www.conectas.org
Profile	More than a non-governmental organisation, we are part
	of a lively and global movement that continues in the fight
	for equal rights. Connected via a broad network of
	partners, spread across Brazil and around the world, we
	are always available, and we participate in various
	decision-making debates that advance the path of human
	rights from the Global South perspective. We work to
	secure and extend the rights of all, especially the most
	vulnerable. We propose solutions, avert setbacks, and
	denounce violations to create transformations.

Concern Worldwide, Ireland

Website	www.concern.net
Profile	Concern Worldwide works with the world's poorest
	people to transform their lives. Since its foundation in
	1968, Concern has gone on to work in over 50 countries,
	responding to major emergencies as well as
	implementing long term development programmes.
	Today, with more than 3,900 staff of 50 nationalities,
	Concern operates in 25 of the world's poorest countries,
	helping people to achieve major and long-lasting
	improvements in their lives

Conseil Pour l'Education et le Développement, Burundi

Website	www.co	ped.	org				
Profile	Créée	en	1974	comme	Bureau	Diocésain	de
	Dévelo	ppem	ent Bur	uri, COPEI) a adopte	é le statut d'C	ONG
	en 1989	9 : Or	dennan	ce n°550/	242/89 dı	ı 25 en œuv	rant
	dans 3	prov	inces l	₋e 8 sept	embre 20	000 l'Assem	blée
	Généra	le a	décidé	d'étendre	e ses act	ivités au niv	/eau
	nationa	I. COI	PED tra	vaille dans	s toutes le	18 Province	s du
	Burund	i Mis	sions S	Suivant le	s statuts	:promouvoi	r le
	dévelo	opem	ent de	l'homme (dans son	intégralité ei	n lui
	permet	tant r	otamm	ent d'acce	éder aux l	oesoins de l	ase

tels que l'alimentation, la santé et l'éducation sans égard à ses convictions religieuses ou philosophiques Approche COPED développe une approche communautaire participative dans ses interventions Secteurs Santé Sécurité alimentaire Education Le COPED est dirigé par L'Assemblée Générale des membres;50 personnes Le COPED est adm.

Consultoría para los Derechos Humanos y el Desplazamiento (CODHES), Colombia

Website	www.codhes.org
Profile	La Consultoría para los Derechos Humanos y el
	Desplazamiento, CODHES, es una organización de la
	sociedad civil sin fines de lucro que contribuye a la
	construcción de sociedades democráticas, incluyentes y
	solidarias, con vigencia integral de los derechos
	humanos y del derecho internacional humanitario, así
	como al fortalecimiento de capacidades sociales con
	énfasis en procesos de construcción de paz y en la
	problemática de las poblaciones en situación de
	movilidad humana a nivel nacional, regional e
	internacional.

COOPI - Cooperazione Internazionale, Italy

Website	www.coopi.org
Profile	COOPI aspires to a world without poverty, able to achieve
	the ideal of equality, justice, sustainable development
	and social cohesion thanks to encounter and partnership
	between all people. Mission: through the commitment,
	involvement, resolution and professionalism of all its staff,
	COOPI wants to contribute to the process of fighting
	against poverty and to the growth of the communities
	with which it cooperates all over the world, intervening in
	situations of emergency, rehabilitation and development,
	in order to reduce the unbalance between the North and
	South of the world and between developed areas and
	depressed or developing areas.

Corporación Opción Legal, Colombia

Website https://opcionlegal.org/

Twitter	@CorpOpcionLegal
Profile	Opción Legal is a non-profit organization, based on
	individual and collective contribution from all of its
	members, cooperative relationship with other social
	organizations and strong participation from the
	population that has part of their Projects. Since 1999,
	Opción Legal works in favor of vulnerable population to
	contribute to the strengthening and protection of human
	rights and peace. The organization has the institutional
	recognition of the agencies of the United Nations System,
	other International Cooperation and the State, at the
	national and regional levels. The Corporation has several
	projects that are executed in different departments at a
	national level.

Danish Refugee Council, Denmark

Website	www.drc.dk
Twitter	@DRC_dk
Profile	The Danish Refugee Council assists refugees and internally displaced persons across the globe: we provide emergency aid, fight for their rights, and strengthen their opportunity for a brighter future. We work in conflict-affected areas, along the displacement routes, and in the countries where refugees settle. In cooperation with local communities, we strive for responsible and sustainable solutions. We work toward successful integration and — whenever possible — for the fulfilment of the wish to return home. The Danish Refugee Council was founded in Denmark in 1956, and has since grown to become an international humanitarian organization with more than 7,000 staff and 8,000 volunteers. Our vision is a dignified life for all displaced.

Democratie et Entraide en Syrie, Ghosn Zeitoun, France

Website	https://www.facebook.com/Ghosn.zeitoun/
Profile	Developing students welcoming programs in France, for
	Syrians and Palestinians.

Development And Justice Initiative, India

Website	http://daji.org.in/
Twitter	@DajiRefugee

Profile

Development and Justice Initiative (DaJI) works for strengthening access to justice, rights, services and entitlements for marginalised communities in India. DaJI works with Rohingya refugees, India's international migrant workers, returnees and people at risk of statelessness. DaJI has consistently worked with Rohingya refugees since 2014 to increase their access to government services. More than 400 Rohingya children are associated with the organisation's education program currently. We advocate with health service providers for inclusion of refugees and support refugee patients with interpretation services. The organisation works in Assam. a state in India, where millions face the risk of statelessness due to an ongoing citizenship registration process.

Développement Endogène Durable et Innovation (DEDI), Niger

Website www.dedi.org

Profile

DEDI est une organisation non gouvernementale. Elle a pour but d'apporter des solutions créatives aux problèmes sociaux sur la base des savoirs endogènes et des moyens existants. DEDI met l'accent sur l'innovation et la technologie comme moteur du développement endogène durable et de l'aide humanitaire. Au Niger, l'organisation mène depuis son installation plusieurs projets dans divers domaines. Actuellement DEDI est en partenariat avec UNICEF pour la mise en œuvre de projets en eau hygiène et assainissement. Avec le HCR, DEDI assure la Collecte des données sur la mise en œuvre des projets du HCR au Niger dans les régions d'Agadez, Diffa, Tahoua, Tillaberi et Niamey pour une meilleure redevabilité du HCR envers les PoCs. Elle assure également la gestion de l'information sur Diffa.

Egyptian Foundation for Refugee Rights, Egypt

Website www.efrr-egypt.org **Profile** The Egyptian Foundation for Refugee Rights (EFRR) is a non-governmental organization since mid-2008. The EFRR currently provides legal assistance to refugees and migrants who are in detention and who find themselves the victims of crime (both from private individuals and public officials). The EFRR also acts as counsel to groups of refugees seeking to organize community-based organizations (CBOs) and to existing refugee CBOs when

they encounter problems with the Egyptian government. In 2013 EFRR had been registred as NGO with the Ministry of Solidarity. The Egyptian Foundation for Refugee Rights (EFRR) is implementing partner for UNHCR since 2014.

Empower Youth Trust, New Zealand

Website	https://www.empoweryouth.org.nz
Profile	Empower is a youth-led charitable organisation
	established to empower, educate, and enable refugee
	youth and other marginalised youth in New Zealand
	through education, leadership, and capacity-building to
	pursue meaningful paths of their choice and contribute to
	their communities socially, economically, and
	environmentally. Empower seeks to address the
	underrepresentation of refugees in higher education in
	New Zealand and provide a youth specific support
	network within the resettlement process Empower
	fosters mutually rewarding relationships by bringing
	together young Kiwi mentors with young refugee
	background students to help them to access new
	opportunities and pursue meaningful paths of their
	choice.

Encuentros Servicio Jesuita de la Solidaridad, Peru

Website	www.encuentros-sjs.org
Profile	Somos una organización Promovida por la Compañía de
	Jesús en Perú que acoge a personas en situación de
	vulnerabilidad, especialmente niños, niñas y
	adolescentes, buscando promover el desarrollo de sus
	capacidades y así generar mejores oportunidades.

Ensemble pour la Solidarité et le Développement, Mauritania

Website	http://ongesd.blogspot.com
Profile	ESD est une organisation Mauritanienne à but non
	lucratif, reconnu par le Ministere de l'intérieur sous le
	numéro: 0122/MIPT/DLP/02.08.2005. ESD agit pour la
	promotion des droits des enfants vulnérables à
	l'éducation et à la protection ESD agit pour le
	développement économique et social des femmes ESD
	oeuvre pour le renforcement de capacité des jeunes pour
	implication à la paix et au développement durable. ESD appuie la prévention de la malnutrition des populations
	appuie la prevention de la maindintion des populations

en insécurité alimentaire et nutritionnelle et au renforcement de leurs capacités de résilience

European Council on Refugees and Exiles, Belgium

Website	www.ecre.org
Twitter	@ecre
Profile	European Council on Refugees and Exiles (ECRE) is an
	alliance of 102 NGOs across 41 European countries. It was
	established in 1974 with a mission to protect and advance
	the rights of refugees, asylum-seekers and other forcibly
	displaced persons in Europe and in Europe's external
	policies. Its diverse membership ranges from large INGOs
	with global presence to small organisations of dedicated
	activists. Members' work covers the full circle of
	displacement from zones of conflict, to the dangerous
	routes and arrival in Europe, to long-term inclusion in
	European societies, with their activities including
	humanitarian relief, social service provision, legal
	assistance, litigation, monitoring policy and law, advocacy
	and campaigning.

European Lawyers in Lesvos, Greece

Website	www.elil.eu
Profile	European Lawyers in Lesvos ("ELIL") is a charity
	registered in Germany and Greece. It is a volunteer-
	based organisation that was founded by the Council of
	Bars and Law Societies of Europe (CCBE) and the German
	Bar Association (DAV) in 2016. ELIL's team of Greek
	asylum lawyers and volunteer European asylum lawyers
	provide free, independent legal assistance to asylum
	seekers on Lesvos. ELIL was inspired by belief in the
	fundamental importance of upholding the rule of law,
	protecting human rights and ensuring meaningful access
	to legal assistance. So far, 144 European asylum lawyers
	from 17 countries have volunteered with us and -
	alongside our team of full-time, permanent Greek asylum
	lawyers – have provided free legal assistance to over
	9,000 people on Lesvos.

European Network on Statelessness, United Kingdom

Website	www.statelessness.eu
Twitter	@ENStatelessness

Profile

The European Network on Statelessness (ENS) is a network of NGOs, academic initiatives, and individual experts committed to addressing statelessness in Europe. Everyone has the right to a nationality. We believe this must be respected and that those who lack nationality – stateless people – are entitled to protection. ENS is dedicated to working with stateless people in Europe to advocate for respect of their human rights. ENS was founded to act as a coordinating body and expert resource for organisations working to end statelessness in Europe. At the heart of our strategy is an understanding of the need to mainstream and raise awareness about statelessness and nationality issues, to build the capacity of civil society to take action, and to act as an effective catalyst for change.

FAIRMED, Cameroon

Website <u>www.fairmed.ch</u>

Profile

FAIRMED, an international NGO with headquarters in Bern, Switzerland through her regional offices in Asia and Africa provides health care and treatment to the poorest and vulnerable. In partnership with the key stakeholders (host government, CBOs, mutilateral and bilateral partners and beneficiary communities) we contribute towards universal health coverage, promote disability inclusive development and the development of project beneficiaries in a sustainable manner. Also, we contribute towards the control and eventual elimination of NTDs. In addition, we promote the social and economic empowerment of indigenous populations such as the Bakas in Cameroon. Lastly, we partner with UNHCR and the Ministry of Health to provide quality health care / treatment to Urban Refugees in Cameroon.

Federation of American Women's Clubs Overseas (FAWCO), United States

Website	www.fawco.org
Profile	A global women's organization with around 10,000
	members in more than 30 countries promotes gender
	equality and women's empowerment with a focus on
	education, environment, health, and human rights.
	FAWCO has special consultative status to the UN
	Economic and Social Council since 1997. FAWCO UN

Reps are leaders on NGO Committees on the Status of Women in Geneva and Vienna, and the NGO Committee on Migration in New York. FAWCO has Observer status at the UN Framework Convention on Climate Change and is a member of the Women and Gender Constituency.

FilmAid, Kenya

Website	https://www.filmaid.org/
Twitter	@filmaidkenya
Profile	FilmAid is a communications organization that harnesses the power and influence of creative media arts (i.e., film, video, theatre, photography, music and fine art) to address critical social issues by creating multimedia content designed to inform, inspire and educate. FilmAid uses strategic and integrated approaches to distribution including, mobile cinema, workshops, community-based screenings and digital media, and works with communities to catalyze and drive better outcomes for communities' health and protection. FilmAid designs and implements communications strategies that address critical health and protection issues. FilmAid's methodology is based on the integration of access, creativity, collaboration and participation.

Finn Church Aid, Finland

Website	kirkonulkomaanapu.fi
Twitter	@FCA_global
Profile	Finn Church Aid (FCA) is the largest Finnish international aid organization, operating in 14 countries. Uganda is the largest country programme, spanning across Education in Emergencies (EiE), Livelihoods and Peace programming. The majority of its operations is centered around EiE interventions across 6 settlements for refugees and host communities. FCA has received country wide recognition for its work, partly demonstrated through FCA being selected as the national co-lead of the EiE Sector Working Group jointly with UNHCR and the Ministry of Education and Sports. FCA implements projects funded by UNHCR (under PPA's), ECHO, UNICEF, Ministry of Foreign Affairs to Finland, Education Cannot Wait, and Enabel. FCA is
	CHS certified and part of the ACT Alliance.

FM4PasoLibre, Mexico

Website	https://fm4pasolibre.org

Profile	FM4 Paso Libre (Dignity and Justice on the AC road) is a
	non-profit organization dedicated to the defense and
	promotion of human rights of migrants and refugees
	through comprehensive humanitarian assistance,
	advocacy and research in the western Mexico. Our
	mission is to provide, promote and defend a dignified and
	fair treatment that respects the human rights of migrants
	and refugees in western Mexico through comprehensive
	care, social integration, research, political and social

Forced Migration Research Network – UNSW, Australia

advocacy.

Website	https://www.arts.unsw.edu.au/research/forced-migration-research-network/
Profile	The Forced Migration Research Network (FMRN) was initiated by scholars affiliated with the Centre for Refugee Research (CRR) based in the School of Social Sciences. This network builds on a long history of high impact work undertaken by the CRR, but importantly also draws together other researchers from history, philosophy, media and film studies, cultural studies, education and social psychology who are producing highly original research on various aspects of human mobility. The Network was formally launched at the inaugural Research Strategy workshop held on the 16th August 2016.

Fortify Rights, Thailand

Website	www.fortifyrights.org
Twitter	@FortifyRights
Profile	Fortify Rights works to ensure human rights for all. We support human rights defenders and affected communities, investigate violations, and engage people with power on solutions. We believe in the importance of working with individuals, communities, and movements pushing for change, the influence of evidence-based research, and the power of strategic truth-telling. We are an independent, non-profit organization based in
	Southeast Asia and registered in the United States and Switzerland.

Forum Refugies-Cosi, France

Website	www.frd.org.pk
	-

Profile

Forum réfugiés-Cosi (FRC) is a French NGO that has been providing asylum seekers with accommodation and assisting with their integration since 1982. FRC is also involved in retention centres where it informs and assists those detained by ensuring that they know their rights. Throughout the asylum procedure, the Essor health centre provides medical appointments, psychological therapy and further protection. Since 2011, the association has also managed resettlement programmes as part of the agreement with UNHCR. FRC also offers an access to the Floribert Chebeya resource centre that houses reference material on geopolitics, migrations and human rights; and proposes training for professionals and volunteers working in the field of asylum and migration.

Fundación Migrantes y Refugiados Sin Fronteras, Argentina

Website

www.sinfronteras.org.ar

Profile

The Fundación MIGRANTES Y REFUGIADOS FRONTERAS (Migrants and Refugees Without Borders Foundation) is leading, independent, nonecumenical organization governmental, providing welfare and legal aid to improve the living conditions of migrants and refugees, regardless of their nationality, political ideology, religion, race or gender. The organization carries out its work through projects and programmes that provide immigrants and refugees with care, training and insertion in society and the workplace, with special attention for the most vulnerable groups (children, women, ethnic minorities.)

Fundación Scalabrini, Bolivia

Profile

La Fundación Scalabrini Bolivia (FUSB), cuenta con la experiencia y el apoyo de la congregación de los misioneros de San Carlos – Padres Scalabrinianos, cuya misión se desarrolla en más de 30 países en los cinco continentes. A nivel regional con una Red conformada por más de 40 centros de atención y casas de acogida para las personas en situación de movilidad humana. En Bolivia, nuestra misión se desarrolla en acciones de acogida solidaria e integración local. Asimismo, cuenta con personal capacitado y con larga experiencia y experticia en temas de movilidad humana, particularmente en lo que respecta a la población

migrante, refugiada y necesitada de protección internacional.

Galkayo Medical Foundation, Somalia

Website	www.galkayomedicalfoundation.org
Profile	The GMF is a Somali based non-political, non-profit
	seeking NGO that was established in 2001 in accordance
	with the laws in force in Puntland State, Somalia. The GMF
	founded the Galkayo Medical Center (GMC)a university
	teaching hospital as a platform upon which to deliver
	healthcare services to the people of Somalia and further
	established the Galkayo Science University (GSU). The
	GMC's activities are guided by the Foundation's vision of
	'a progressive and sustainable Somalia, wherein all
	people live peacefully with dignity, enjoying social,
	political and economic equality. The overriding mission is
	to provide free medical services to the displaced, poor
	and disenfranchised communities in Puntland and Central
	Somalia.

Gambia Food and Nutrition Association (GAFNA), Gambia

Website	www.gafna.gm
Profile	GAFNA is a national NGO legally registered in 1986. It has
	been implementing development activities in support of
	rural communities in the area of agriculture, health and
	other livelihood issues. In view of its work and track
	record, it has been the UNHCR NGO implementing
	partner for refugees and POCs development activities in
	the Gambia for more than a decade now.

Global One, Bangladesh

Website	<u>www.globalone.org.uk</u>
Profile	Global One is an international development organization
	with headquarter in London and registered country
	offices in Bangladesh, Kenya and Nigeria. We operate
	across Asia, Africa and the Middle East where we
	empower women of all faiths to become independent
	enablers for their communities. We believe that the key
	to prosperous communities lies in a mutual acceptance
	and understanding. Our unique faith-based approach is
	effective because it appeals to the personal and strongly-
	held beliefs of our beneficiaries, and puts sustainable

development firmly within a framework of trust. We believe that when women are empowered, they have the power to transform their lives, their communities, and the world. Global One has been always working for vulnerable community in Bangladesh.

Global Refugee-Led Network (GRLN)

Website

Profile

Global Refugee-Led Network (GRLN) globally envisions all people in need of protection have equal and adequate access to assistance and protection, and to timely durable solutions as relevant. We envision a region in which States (including those outside the region), civil society, UNHCR and other actors collaborate effectively towards a common purpose of regional protection with respect for their differentiated roles and responsibilities. Global Refugee-Led Network (GRLN) shall: Promote the development and implementation of international human rights and protection standards, laws, policies and systems that are also gender responsive; Hold governments and other decision makers to account information, build capacity and improve collaboration of members and other key stakeholder.

GOAL, Ireland

Website goalglobal.org

Profile

GOAL currently works in 13 countries—Ethiopia, Haiti, Honduras, Iraq, Malawi, Niger, Sierra Leone, Sudan, South Sudan, Uganda, Zimbabwe, Syria and Turkey—supporting communities in emergencies, chronic crisis and development contexts. First operational in the late 1970's, GOAL has worked in more than 50 countries across the globe and has spent over \$1billion on humanitarian and development programmes across Africa, Asia, the Middle East and Latin America. GOAL uses a mixture of direct implementation and partnerships with national and international civil society organizations, local government, the private sector and communities, to

Gonoshasthaya Kendra, Bangladesh

Website

www.gonoshasthayakendra.com

support socio-economic development.

Profile

GK emerged from the 1971 Liberation War as field hospital in India. This hospital treated wounded Freedom Fighters, refugees from East Pakistan and local people. GK registered as a Public Charitable Trust in 1972 and expanded its activities to education, women's development, agriculture, disaster management and delivery of primary health care. GK has 43 health centers, two hospitals of 250 beds. GK is running one University, Medical College, Dental College, Medical Technical School, a Pharmaceutical industry. GK was key player in formulating drug policy for Bangladesh. GK established a dialysis center in Bangladesh where 100 people could be treated simultaneously. GK responded humanitarian support to Rohingya refugee in Bangladesh during 1978, 1992, 1994 and continuing from 2017.

Good Neighbors International, Bangladesh

Website	http://www.goodneighbors.org
Profile	Good Neighbors is an international humanitarian
	development NGO founded in Korea in 1991 to make the
	world a place without hunger, where people live together
	in harmony. The first community development project in
	Bangladesh was launched in 1992 and currently Good
	Neighbors is working in 192 communities in 40 countries
	with our focus on inclusive community development
	approach and child protection. Good Neighbours has
	attained General consultative status with United Nations
	Economic and Social council (UN ECOSOC) in 1996. We
	also work in cooperation with our partners including UN
	World Food Program (UN WFP), UN Refugee Agency
	(UNHCR), UN Development Program (UNDP), UN Capital
	Development Fund (UNCDF) and other aid agencies.

GOPA-DERD, Syria

Website	www.gopaderd.org
Profile	The Department of Ecumenical Relations and
	Development (DERD), affiliated to the Greek Orthodox
	Patriarchate of Antioch and all the East (GOPA), is a non-
	profit faith based NNGO, well known for its humanitarian
	relief, early recovery, livelihood and sustainable
	development programs. GOPA-DERD is partner with 22
	INGOs and UN agencies, which has contributed in
	developing GOPA-DERD's performance since its
	establishment in 1994. GOPA-DERD impartially offers

services to all people, respecting their rights and dignities, without any ethnic, racial, religious or gender discrimination. Today, with its presence in 13 governorates, within 44 offices and Service Centers, GOPA-DERD's 1700 staff members benefit 2.5 mil beneficiaries each year.

Greek Council for Refugees, Greece

Website	<u>gcr.gr</u>
Profile	The Greek Council for Refugees (GCR) is a Non-
	Governmental Organization, which has been active since
	1989 in the field of asylum and human rights in Greece,
	providing legal and psychosocial support to refugees,
	asylum seekers and vulnerable migrants in Greece.

Green Village Foundation, Togo

Website	www.greenvillagefoundationtg.org
Profile	Green Village Foundation (GVF) is a non-governmental
	Charity organisation founded in 2005 in the USA. Its goal
	is mostly community development for the eradication of
	poverty at grassroots levels in Africa. The NGO is
	registered in five African countries. Since 2018, GVF Togo
	has a partnership with UNHCR to assist refugees in the
	Republic of Togo, implementing activities such as: Health,
	Education (especially vocational), Water & Sanitation,
	Income Generating activities, Agriculture.

H2H Network, Switzerland

Website	www.h2hworks.org
Twitter	@h2hnet
Profile	For the NGO profile, I just put this in: Our Mission The H2H Network provides humanitarian responders with independent, high-quality and relevant services that collectively help them better serve people in crisis. The network provides its members with tools, support and funding to help them quickly activate in an emergency. Our Members H2H network members work with standard setting, capacity building, data gathering and information management, communication with communities, research and learning as well as security, logistics and stand by capacities.

Help Refugees, United Kingdom

Website	https://helprefugees.org/
Profile	Help Refugees established in 2015 in response to the situation faced by displaced people in the Calais 'Jungle'.We partnered with a local NGO, rented a warehouse, sorted and distributed donations, and built shelters.What had started as a group of friends hoping to raise £1,000, became the biggest aid operation in northern France. Since 2015, we have helped over 1 million people, managed 30,000 volunteers and supported over 80 projects across Europe and the Middle East. We pioneered a fieldwork-first and networked approach to humanitarian aid working with local partners to identify urgent needs and building the capacity of grassroots groups working in response to them. Our advocacy work opened safe, legal routes for child refugees and 2,000 children were granted sanctuary in the UK.

HelpAge International, United Kingdom

https://www.helpage.org
@HelpAge
HelpAge International is the secretariat to a global network of organisations promoting the right of all older people to lead dignified, healthy and secure lives. Our vision is a world in which all older people can lead dignified, healthy and secure lives. Our mission is to promote the wellbeing and inclusion of older women and men, and reduce poverty and discrimination in later life. We work with older women and men in low and middle-income countries for better services and policies, and for changes in the behaviours and attitudes of individuals and societies towards old age.

HELVETAS, Switzerland

Website	https://www.helvetas.org
Profile	HELVETAS is one of the most experienced and largest development organisations in Switzerland. It is a
	denominationally and politically neutral association
	governed by Swiss law. HELVETAS is primarily committed
	to working towards the elimination of the causes of
	poverty and marginalisation in the South and the East. Its
	mission is to support the efforts of disadvantaged people

and communities in developing countries to determine the course of their own lives and provide help for them to help themselves. HELVETAS promotes fair access to essential resources and protects social, economic, political, environmental and cultural rights. In Switzerland, HELVETAS promotes a spirit of solidarity among the population and campaigns for coherent policies that benefit people in developing countries.

HIAS, United States

Website	hias.org
Twitter	@HIASrefugees
Profile	Vision HIAS stands for a world in which refugees find welcome, safety, and freedom. Mission HIAS rescues people whose lives are in danger for being who they are. We protect the most vulnerable refugees, helping them build new lives and reuniting them with their families in safety and freedom. We advocate for the protection of refugees and assure that displaced people are treated with the dignity they deserve. Values Impassioned by our mission, we bring the lessons of HIAS' history and Jewish ethics and experience to our commitment to serve refugees and other displaced persons of concern around the world through the following values: Welcoming, Dignity and Respect, Empowerment, Excellence and Innovation, Collaboration and Teamwork, and
	Innovation, Collaboration and Teamwork, and Accountability.

Hotline for Refugees and Migrants, Israel

Website	https://hotline.org.il/en/main/
Profile	The Hotline for Refugees and Migrants is Israel's leading
	organization protecting the rights of refugees, migrant
	workers and victims of human trafficking. For over 15
	years Hotline staff and volunteers have been visiting
	Israel's immigration detention centers to monitor
	conditions, meet with detainees and provide paralegal
	intervention and legal representation. We represent
	some of the most vulnerable people in Israel and
	advocate for government policies consistent with a just,
	equal and democratic Israel.

Human Appeal International, United Arab Emirates

Website	www.hai.org.ae

Profile	Human Appeal International is a non-government, non-
	profit NGO. Is a UNHCR partner for health/nutrition and
	protection is a member of ECOSOC and ICVA

Humanity First, Canada

Website	www.humanityfirst.ca
Twitter	<u>@humanityfirst</u>
Profile	Humanity First is a humanitarian relief organization registered in 50 countries across 6 continents, and has been working on human development projects and responding to disasters since 1995. Based in Vaughan, Ontario, Humanity First Canada is an international non-profit volunteer based charitable organization providing relief and assistance to the less fortunate in Canada and across the globe to alleviate poverty and improve their quality of life. Humanity First is also in forefront of assisting, sponsoring and resettling refugees in Canada. Humanity First also provides humanitarian aid to those affected by natural disasters and undertakes emergency relief operations around the world providing medical assistance, shelter, water, food, clothing and sanitation to affected populations.

ICAHD International, Niger

Website	www.icahd-international.org
Profile	ICAHD international est une ONG humanitaire et de
	Développement ayant comme domaine d'interaction la
	Protection, l'Education, le WASH, la Santé/Nutrition et les
	Abris/NFI. ICAHD est opérationnelle au Tchad, au Niger
	et au Mali. En instance d'ouverture les bureaux du
	Cameroun, du Burkina Faso, de la RCA et de la
	Mauritanie.

IHH - Foundation for Human Rights and Freedoms and Humanitarian Relief, Turkey

Website	www.ihh.org.tr
Twitter	@izzetshahin

Profile	IHH has been working since 1992 with the purpose to
	deliver aid to all people who are in need, who had a
	catastrophe, who are victims of war, natural disaster, etc.
	or wounded, crippled, starved, homeless and persecuted
	thereof, wherever they are regardless of their religion,
	language, race or sect and to prevent the violation of the
	basic human rights and freedoms of those people. IHH's
	voluntary relief activities have evolved to an official
	organisation in 1995 and spread around five continents
	as it established a bridge of goodwill stretching from
	Turkey to 135 countries and territories.

IMPACT Initiatives, Switzerland

Website	www.impact-initiatives.org
Twitter	@impact_init
Profile	IMPACT Initiatives is a leading Geneva-based think-and-
	do tank which aims to improve the impact of
	humanitarian, stabilisation and development action
	through data, partnerships and capacity building
	programmes. The work of IMPACT is done through its
	three initiatives: REACH, AGORA and PANDA.

Independent Diplomat, Switzerland

Website	www.independentdiplomat.org
Profile	Independent Diplomat (ID), founded in 2004 by former
	British diplomat Carne Ross, is an innovative venture in
	the world of international relations. Independent
	Diplomat's staff comprises experienced former
	diplomats, international lawyers and other experts in
	international relations. ID's advice is impartial and its staff
	members have no allegiance or affiliation to other
	governments or institutions.

Innovative Humanitarian Solutions (IHS), Ethiopia

Website	www.ihsethiopia.org
Profile	Innovative Humanitarian Solutions (IHS) is a Non-
	governmental humanitarian organization committed to
	work with community structures, government
	organizations, individuals and non- government

organizations whose desire is to make a difference in the lives of vulnerable people in situations where basic human needs and rights are going unmet. Since 2013 IHS has been working with Eritrean refugees in all camps of Shire Refugee Operation. Later on in 2015 IHS became an implementing partner for UNHCR in the areas of Child Protection and Youth, Livelihoods and WASH in Shimelba Refugee camp and Endabaguna transit center.

Instituto Migrações e Direitos Humanos (IMDH), Brazil

Website	www.migrante.org.br
Profile	IMDH is a non-profit organization, founded in 1999 in
	Brasilia and linked to the Congregation of the
	Scalabrinian Sisters. It is dedicated to providing Legal,
	humanitarian and social assistance to migrants, asylum
	seekers, refugees and stateless persons, and to promote
	their social and labor integration. In addition to its
	headquarters in the Brazilian federal capital, it maintains
	an office in Boa Vista/Roraima - IMDH Solidário - aimed at
	assisting Venezuelan women and children in situations of
	social vulnerability, with actions that also cover the border
	municipality of Pacaraima. At national level, since 2004,
	IMDH has articulated the Solidarity Network for Migrants
	and Refugees (RedeMiR), which brings together about 60
	civil society institutions from all regions of Brazil.

Inter-Agency Network for Education in Emergencies, Switzerland

Website	www.ineesite.org
Twitter	@INEEtweets
Profile	INEE is a network of more than 15,000 individual
	members and 130 partner organizations in 190 countries
	working on education emergencies. It was founded in
	2000 by UNHCR, UNICEF, UNESCO, Care and NRC to
	advocate for better delivery and quality education for all
	affected by crisis and conflict.

Internal Displacement Monitoring Centre, Switzerland

Website	http://www.internal-displacement.org/
Twitter	@leomilanoIDMC
Profile	The Internal Displacement Monitoring Centre (IDMC) is
	the world's authoritative source of data and analysis on
	internal displacement. Since our establishment in 1998 as
	part of the Norwegian Refugee Council (NRC), we have

offered a rigorous, independent and trusted service to the international community. Our work informs policy and operational decisions that improve the lives of the millions of people living in internal displacement, or at risk of becoming displaced in the future.

International Blue Crescent Relief and Development Foundation, Turkey

Profile

The formation of IBC is based on the cooperation that had been established with the United Nations World Food Programme (UNWFP) on April 1999 in Albania. Within the scope of this cooperation, bakery ovens had been set up in the refugee camps sheltering thousands of Kosovan in Albania and daily bread distribution program had been implemented for 3 months. Just after the NATO taking the control of Kosova, the program was expanded to support 64 local bakeries for production of bread in Ferizaj, Djakova, Pristina and Mitrovicha cities of Kosovo and t also continued the distribution of 300.000 loaves per day to the returnees. During the working period in Kosova, it has been acquainted with various international relief organizations and it had been witnessed to several successful activities

International Catholic Migration Commission (ICMC), Switzerland

Website	www.icmc.net
Twitter	@ICMC_news
Profile	ICMC's mission is to protect and serve uprooted people, including refugees, asylum seekers, internally displaced people, victims of human trafficking, and migrants regardless of faith, race, ethnicity or nationality. ICMC implements needs-first and right-based approaches, so as to prioritize assistance to the most vulnerable people in need of protection. We continuously work to restore the dignity of uprooted people and inspire long-lasting change. In pursuing these goals, we make sure that all
	humanitarian standards, principles of good governance,
	and Catholic social teachings.

International Detention Coalition, Australia

Website https://idcoalition.org/

Profile

The International Detention Coalition (IDC) is a unique global network, of over 400 civil society organisations and individuals in more than 90 countries that advocate for research and provide direct services to refugees, asylum-seekers and migrants affected by immigration detention. The IDC works to ensure that the human rights of refugees, asylum seekers and migrants impacted by immigration detention are respected, protected and fulfilled. The IDC through advocacy, capacity building, campaigns and research aims to bring about changes in legislation, policy and practice that prevent, mitigate and respond to the harms associated with immigration detention and that promote alternatives to detention.

International Federation of Medical Students' Associations (IFMSA), Denmark

Website ifmsa.org

Profile

The International Federation of Medical Students' Associations (IFMSA), founded in 1951, is one of the world's oldest and largest student-run organizations. It represents, connects and engages every day with medical students from 135 NMOs in 125 countries around the globe. Our work is divided into four main global health areas: Public Health, Sexual and Reproductive Health and Rights, Medical Education and Human Rights and Peace. Each year, we organize over 13,000 clinical and research exchanges programs for our students to explore innovations in medicine, healthcare systems and healthcare delivery in other settings. IFMSA brings people together to exchange, discuss and initiate projects to create a healthier world. It trains its members to give them the skills and resources needed.

International Federation of Social Workers (IFSW), Switzerland

Website www.ifsw.org

Profile

The International Federation of Social Workers (IFSW) is the global body for the profession. The Federation and its national members strive for social justice, human rights and inclusive, sustainable social development through the promotion of social work best practice and engagement in international cooperation.

International Fellowship of Reconciliation, Netherlands

Website	www.ifor.org
Profile	Founded in response to the horrors of war in Europe in
	1919, International Fellowship of Reconciliation - IFOR has
	taken a consistent stance against war and its preparation
	throughout its history. Perceiving the need for healing
	and reconciliation in the world, the founders of IFOR
	formulated a vision of the human community based upon
	the belief that nonviolence has the power to transform
	unjust political, social, and economic structures. Today
	IFOR has branches, groups, and affiliates in over 40
	countries on all continents. Its membership includes
	adherents of all the major spiritual traditions as well as
	those who have other spiritual sources for their
	commitment to nonviolence. IFOR has Consultative status
	at the UN since 1979.

International Health Support Center (CSSI), Burkina Faso

Website	www.cssi-int.org
Profile	Le CSSI est une ONG internationale dont le siège est à
	N'djaména (Tchad). Il est partenaire de mise en oeuvre de
	l'UNHCR dans le secteur santé au Tchad et au Burkina
	Faso.

International Institute of Humanitarian Law, Italy

Website	<u>www.iihl.org</u>
Profile	NGO dedicated to the promotion of human rights and the
	development of the capacity of governments and civil
	society in the protection of refugees, statelessness
	persons, internally displaced persons, and migrants.

International Institute for Human Rights, Environment and Development (INHURED), Nepal

Website	www.inhuredinternational.org
Twitter	@gopalksiwakoti
Profile	INHURED International is a front-runner human rights
	organizations with Special Consultative Status, ECOSOC,
	UN. As the name suggests, the organization, with the
	passage of time, has expanded to one of the leading
	organizations in terms of spearheading protection
	sensitive migration management, refugee response,

human rights, human security, access to justice and democratic development. Research, education, training, policy advocacy, lobbying and networking at local, national and international levels for the cause of safeguarding human rights and promoting Global Compact for Refugees (GCR) and Global Compact for Migration (GCM) are the organization's contemporary key programming interventions both at domestic and international arena.

International Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Trans and Intersex Association, Switzerland

Website	https://ilga.org/
Twitter	@ilgaworld
Profile	ILGA – the International Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Trans and Intersex Association - is the world federation of national and local organisations dedicated to achieving equal rights for lesbian, gay, bisexual, trans and intersex (LGBTI) people across the globe. Established in 1978, ILGA enjoys consultative status at the UN ECOSOC Council. It speaks and lobbies in international fora on behalf of more than 1,500 member organisations from 150 countries and territories, who are based in our six regions: Pan Africa ILGA, ILGA Asia, ILGA-Europe, ILGALAC (Latin America and the Caribbean), ILGA North America and ILGA
	Oceania.

International Medical Corps, United States

Website	https://internationalmedicalcorps.org
Profile	International Medical Corps is a non-governmental
	global, humanitarian, nonprofit organization dedicated to
	provide mental health and psychosocial assistance to
	populations affected by wars, conflicts and disasters
	through the provision of services and capacity building.
	Our overall aim is saving lives and relieving suffering
	through health care training and relief and development
	programs. Established in 1984 by volunteer doctors and
	nurses, IMC's mission is to improve the quality of life
	through health interventions and related activities that
	build local capacity in underserved communities worldwide.

International Rescue Committee (IRC)

Website	https://www.rescue.org/
Profile	IRC helps refugees and other populations in crisis survive,
	recover and thrive in over forty countries around the
	world.

International Scout and Guide Fellowship, Belgium

Website	http://www.isgf.org
Profile	L'AISG est une organisation d'adultes qui soutiennent le
	Scoutisme et le Guidisme. L'AISG se veut également lieu
	de rencontre et de dialogue entre les communautés.

International Social Service, Japan

Website	https://www.issj.org/
Profile	International Social Service Japan (ISSJ) is a non-profit
	organization that helps individuals, children and families
	confronted with complex social welfare issues because of
	migration and crossing country borders. In 1952, in order
	to help war orphans and mixed race children, The Japan-
	American Joint Committee for the Assistance of Orphans
	was established in Tokyo. Then in 1959, from the Ministry
	of Health and Welfare (now known as the Ministry of
	Health, Labour, and Welfare), the organization was
	authorized as a social welfare service corporation. It also
	joined the International Social Service (ISS) network as a
	Japanese branch. Currently ISSJ is a partner organization
	of UNHCR.

Internews, United Kingdom

Website	internews.org
Profile	Internews works to ensure access to trusted, quality information is available to enable people to make better decisions, this includes both the affected population in a time of crisis as those people who are trying to improve their situation. Since the 2004 tsunami in South East Asia, Internews has played a pioneering role in the field of humanitarian communications, working closely with local media and aid agencies to ensure that people affected by disaster and those who try to support them, have access to timely, reliable information in languages they understand.

INTERSOS, Italy

NTERSOS is a humanitarian organization that works all
over the world bringing assistance to people in danger victims of natural disasters and armed conflicts. INTERSOS, with its own humanitarian operators, intervenes to effectively meet the needs of people in crisis, with a particular attention to the vulnerable groups, as women and children. It provides first aid, food, shelter, medical assistance and basic goods. It ensures that basic needs, as education, clean water and health, are met. Founded in 1992, INTERSOS is an independent organisation, partner with the main institution and international and european agencies. INTERSOS is a
member of ICVA, VOICE, LINK2007, and has the privilege of havingadvisory status at the United Nations Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC).

Islamic Relief Worldwide, Switzerland

Website	www.islamic-relief.org
Twitter	@k8_wig
Profile	As an independent humanitarian and development organisation, Islamic Relief has been serving humanity for 35 years. With an active presence in over 40 countries across the globe, we strive to make the world a better and fairer place for the three billion people still living in poverty. Islamic Relief works with communities to strengthen their resilience to disasters, and we provide vital emergency aid when disasters occur. We help vulnerable people to access basic services, including education, water and sanitation, as well as healthcare. We tackle root causes to provide lasting routes out of poverty through our sustainable livelihoods schemes, and our integrated approach to development is transforming

Japan Platform, Japan

Website	https://www.japanplatform.org/E/
Profile	Japan Platform (JPF) is a consortium of Japan-based
	humanitarian NGOs raising funds and providing grants,
	advocacy and capacity-building support to enhance the
	impact and relevance of emergency assistance delivered
	by our members. We work closely with the government,

private sector and international organisations to better equip our members to serve crises-affected people and communities both in Japan and abroad. We strive to speed up, broaden the scale, and improve the quality of assistance that NGOs are able to deliver in disaster and conflict settings. In doing so, JPF acts as collective platform pooling resources and know-how of our diverse partners with an aim to help the NGOs deliver relevant and targeted responses.

Jesuit Refugee Service (JRS)

Website	www.jrs.net
Profile	Jesuit Refugee Service was founded in 1980 and since
	then, the organization has been serving the refugees and
	forcefully displaced population over fifty countries. JRS-
	Eastern Africa Region manages operations in five
	countries, that is, Ethiopia, Kenya, South Sudan, Tanzania
	and Uganda. Our focus is education (formal and informal),
	Psycho-social support, and emergency assistance. Our
	motto is to accompany, serve and advocate for refugees
	and forcefully displaced population.

JIPS, Switzerland

Website	www.jips.org
Twitter	@JIPS_profiling
Profile	The Joint IDP Profiling Service (JIPS) was set up in Geneva in 2009 as an inter-agency body to provide support to governments and humanitarian and development organisations seeking to improve locally owned information and analysis about displacement situations. We have since become recognised as a global knowledge hub on profiling, and as an "honest broker" for our impartial, collaborative approach to establishing sound and mutually agreed evidence to inform joint interventions and responses. Our primary mission is to provide field support either on-site or remotely, in the form of strategic advice, technical assistance, training,

Jordan Health Aid Society International, Jordan

Website	http://jordanhealthaid.org/?page_id=1305
Profile	JHAS Vision: Providing all people, regardless of
	nationality, ethnicity, religions, or origins, equal access to
	basic health services. We are a bridge between
	international organizations, governments, NGO's, and the
	local health sector, and support the regional transition
	towards sustainability in the public health sector. We
	implement our vision for a better life for all peoples across
	MENA, with trusted partners, through building health
	sector capacity by offering cost effective programs for all,
	and in particular women, children, and vulnerable
	population.

Justice Centre Hong Kong, China

Website	www.justicecentre.org.hk
Profile	Justice Centre Hong Kong is a leading human rights
	organisation in East Asia. We envision Hong Kong as a
	fair and inclusive society where even the most
	marginalised enjoy fundamental rights and access to
	justice. We enable our clients to access their rights
	through legal and psychosocial support, policy, advocacy
	and research. We strive to strengthen the rule of law in
	Hong Kong. The Clients we will offer our services to and
	advocate on behalf of are Asylum seekers, Refugees.
	Victims of torture which includes Hong Kong residents,
	Victims of human trafficking including internally trafficked
	individuals and Victims of forced labour.

Land Life Company, Netherlands

Website	www.landlifecompany.com
Profile	Our mission as a company is to help restore the world's 2
	billion hectares of degraded. We plant trees at scale to
	help build community, ecosystem and climate resilience.
	We take a data-driven approach to reforestation and
	integrate technology across the design, planting and
	monitoring value chain. This enables us to maximize the
	impact achieved on the ground, rebuilding critical
	environments for this generation and the next.

Latter-day Saint Charities (LDS), Switzerland

Website	www.LDScharities.org
Profile	LDS Charities is the humanitarian arm of The Church of
	Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints. Our purpose is to relieve
	suffering, foster self-reliance and provide opportunities
	for service.

Lawyers for Human Rights, South Africa

Website	www.lhr.org.za
Twitter	@LHR_SA
Profile	Lawyers for Human Rights is an independent human rights organisation with a 40-year track record of human
	rights activism and public interest litigation in South Africa. LHR uses the law as a positive instrument for change and to deepen the democratisation of South
	African society. To this end, it provides free legal services to vulnerable, marginalised and indigent individuals and communities, both non-national and South African, who
	are victims of unlawful infringements of their constitutional rights.

Lebanon Support, Lebanon

Website	https://lebanon-support.org/
Twitter	@LebanonSupport
Profile	Lebanon Support is a research centre for and about civil
	society. Lebanon Support is a multidisciplinary space
	creating synergies and bridging between researchers,
	experts, civil society and NGO practitioners, and activists.
	Lebanon Support aims to foster social change through
	innovative uses of social science, digital technologies,
	and publication and exchange of knowledge.

Legal Resources Centre, South Africa

Website	<u>lrc.org.zah</u>
a South-Afric regional offic and Cape To instrument of including po communities class, gende	The Legal Resources Centre (LRC), established in 1979, is
	a South-African based human rights organisation with
	regional offices in Johannesburg, Durban, Grahamstown
	and Cape Town. The organisation uses the law as an
	instrument of justice for the vulnerable and marginalised,
	including poor, homeless, and landless people and
	communities who suffer discrimination by reason of race,
	class, gender, and disability or by reason of social,
	economic, and historical circumstances. The strategies

employed to secure the protection and promotion of human rights include impact litigation, law reform, participation in partnerships and development processes, education, and networking within South Africa, the African continent and at the international level.

Living Water Community, Trinidad and Tobago

Website	lwcrefugee.org
Profile	The Living Water Community (LWC) is a Catholic Lay Ecclesial Community and regional non-governmental organisation (NGO) headquartered in Trinidad and Tobago that was established in 1975. In addition to having numerous pastoral ministries, LWC also runs social ministries that work in areas such as cancer care, at risk boys, housing construction, food and goods distribution, a halfway house for victims of domestic violence and children at risk, refugee and migrant rights and protection, HIV/AIDs, drug rehabilitation, elderly care and disaster relief. LWC networks and supports over one hundred and twenty-five (125) Community-Based Organisations (CBOs) and NGOs through its various ministries. LWC also owns and runs its own television and radio network.

Lutheran World Federation, Switzerland

Website	www.lutheranworld.org
Twitter	@lutheranworld
Profile	World Service is the humanitarian and development arm of The Lutheran World Federation. LWF is a global communion of churches shaped by the insights of the Lutheran Reformation as they are interpreted in our diverse contexts today. From LWF's beginning in 1947, its member churches have mandated World Service as their key actor in international diakonia (service to others) to assist all those in need without discrimination of any kind. Today, World Service is a widely recognized, international, faith-based organization working in 25 countries. Our work is people-centered and community-based and we seek to bring people of all backgrounds together in the common quest for justice, peace and reconciliation in an increasingly complex and fragmented world.

Macedonian Young Lawyers Association, North Macedonia

Website	www.myla.org.mk
Twitter	@MYLA Macedonia
Profile	@MYLA Macedonia The Macedonian Young Lawyers Association (MYLA) is a professional organisation of lawyers established in 2003 with the objective to use the knowledge and dedication of its members in protecting human rights through provision of legal aid, strategic litigation, continuous legal education and legal research and advocacy. MYLA is also an authorized provider of legal aid by the Ministry of Justice. MYLA's pool of 25 individual attorneys from all regions in Macedonia and 30 in-house lawyers provide
	legal aid and representation in the areas related to access to justice; human rights, anti-discrimination, legal aid for persons in extreme poverty, asylum, migration and statelessness issues.

Mavi Kalem Association, Turkey

Website	www.mavikalem.org
Twitter	@MaviKalem
Profile	Mavi Kalem Social Assistance and Solidarity Association had been constituted during the humanitarian aid and relief works in the earthquake region in the aftermath of the 1999 Marmara earthquake disaster and the association was founded one year later in 2000. Dissemination of humanitarian aid principles, empowerment of women; women's health and right to health in addition to referral of children to education and providing support for the children's education have been the fields of study of principal and prioritized importance for Mavi Kalem. Mavi Kalem has been implementing child protection project as an implementation partner since 2017 and working in İstanbul-Kocaeli and Adana regions in Turkey.

MDA, Australia

Website	www.mdaltd.org.au
Profile	MDAs vision is to shape a better future for all. MDA is
	united by a strong set of fundamental values which are
	focused on positive outcomes for our clients, measurable
	results for our funders and value for our partners. We
	work to nurture a community that is connected,
	economically strong, socially cohesive and where
	everyone's human rights are respected. As a strengths-
	based organisation, we seek to understand our clients'

aspirations and goals. Encouraging their independence, self-determination and participation in our multicultural society, lies at the heart of what we do.

Medical Teams International, United States

Website	www.medicalteams.org
Profile	Medical Teams International is a leading provider of
	emergency, primary and community health services in
	sudden onset and protracted emergencies worldwide.
	We have a great focus on refugee health with projects in
	Bangladesh, Lebanon, Uganda and Tanzania in this
	sector.

Memorial Human Rights Center,

Website	www.refugee.memo.ru
Profile	Human Rights defender, as a representative of applicant asylum seekers, refugees, IDPs, Roma and forced migrants in common law court (extradition, deportation cases, status of refugees), various government and law enforcement agencies. The NGO specializes in criminal, immigration and international human rights law, has extensive experience of litigating leading cases in the national courts and International Court, as ECHR.

Mercy Corps

Website	www.mercycorps.org
Twitter	@mercycorps
Profile	Mercy Corps empowers people to survive through crisis, build better lives and transform their communities for good. In more than 40 countries we partner with local communities, helping people triumph over adversity and grow stronger from within. Meeting the urgent needs of today: We have responded to almost every global emergency over the last 20 years. Our cash distributions during emergencies have infused more than £200 million into local economies around the world. Building a stronger tomorrow: We provided over £18 million in grants and loans to more than 41,000 entrepreneurs and small businesses around the world in 2017. We invest about 65 percent of our program spending on long-term solutions. We have reached more than 3.5 million young people since 2010.

Mercy Malaysia

Website	http://mercy.org.my
Profile	MERCY Malaysia is an international non-profit
	organization focusing on providing medical relief,
	sustainable health related development and risk
	reduction activities for vulnerable communities, in both
	crisis and non-crisis situations. MERCY Malaysia delivers
	disaster relief projects over 50 countries which include
	Iraq, Syria, Sri Lanka, Pakistan, Kosovo, Indonesia,
	Bangladesh, Myanmar, Iran, Turkey, Palestine, Pakistan,
	Malaysia and the Phillipines. MERCY Malaysia is a
	member of the Asian Disaster Reduction & Response
	Network (ADRRN) and the International Council of
	Voluntary Agencies (ICVA). MERCY Malaysia has Special
	Consultative Status with the United Nations Economic &
	Social Council (ECOSOC) and is certified by the
	Humanitarian Account

Migrant Offshore Aid Station (MOAS), Malta

Website	https://www.moas.eu/about/
Twitter	@moas_eu
Profile	Founded by the Catrambone family in response to a shipwreck off the Italian island of Lampedusa that killed over 360 people in October 2013, MOAS aims to provide a model for the engagement of civil society in tackling humanitarian crises around the world. Upon launching its first mission in August 2014, MOAS was the first non-governmental organisation to run a Search and Rescue operation in the Mediterranean. Over the course of three years at sea, MOAS rescued and assisted more than 40,000 children, women and men in the Central Mediterranean and Aegean. Having suspended SAR operations in August 2017, MOAS continues to monitor the situation at sea, and to advocate for the creation of safe and legal routes to protect desperate people seeking peace and security.

Migration and Asylum project / The Ara Trust, India

Website	www.migrationandasylumproject.org
Profile	MAP aims to use innovative methods to strengthen the
	protection landscape and fuel systemic change for forced
	migrants and refugees, particularly women and children.
	As India's first and only refugee law centre, M.A.P

pioneered the concept of legal representation in the RSD process and has been authorised by UNHCR to represent asylum claims before the agency. MAP also runs programmes for financial inclusion, livelihoods and legal empowerment for refugees and builds capacities of duty-bearers and service providers so as to strengthen their response systems. It also conducts outreach and advocacy with the general public as well as with the relevant authorities to foster empathy, inform humanitarian policies and promote refugees' integration into the host community.

Millennium Water Alliance, United States

Website <u>www.mwawater.org</u>

Profile

MWA is a permanent coalition of leading humanitarian and private organizations founded in 2002 that innovates and scales effective and sustainable solutions for clean, safe drinking water and sanitation for the world's poorest people. MWA's members include the world's leading WASH and humanitarian organizations, such as World Vision, Catholic Relief Services, CARE, Water Mission and over ten others: https://mwawater.org/about/members/. MWA has large-scale WASH programming experience in Africa and Latin America across development, humanitarian and resilience contexts.

Mosaico Azioni, Italy

Website http://www.mosaicorefugees.org/about/

Twitter <u>@mosaicorefugees</u>

Profile

NGO Led Raising by refugees. awareness (sensibilizzazione) and providing information to both refugees and locals for everything concerning the right to asylum (Help desk). - Resolving thorny cases of deprivation of liberty and detention. - National and regional advocacy through working with European and UN mechanisms (UNHCR, ECRE) as well as regional collaborations of refugee groups around inclusion, influencing migration policy, collecting input from refugee communities to feed into national and regional policy, and creating links among of organizations of refugees in Italy. - Various projects with specific goals. - Culture: Various projects that promote idea of "active citizenship" - Active involvement of refugees for socialization in international environments.

Multeci Destek Dernegi - Refugee Support Center (MUDEM), Turkey

Website	http://mudem.org/en/
Profile	Refugee Support Center-Association was founded in
	Ankara-Turkey in 2014 to carry out activities at home and
	abroad designed to address the challenges faced by
	asylum-seekers, refugees, immigrants, trafficking victims,
	international protection applicants and stateless persons.
	MUDEM – RSC is an impartial and a not-for-profit
	association which principally aims to support meeting of
	the life-sustaining needs of the refugees, provide legal
	advice on access to social rights, make disbursements of
	aid for urgent needs and strengthen relations between
	civil society organizations and public organizations working in the field.

Multicultural Youth Advocacy Network (MYAN), Australia

Website	www.myan.org.au
Profile	MYAN is Australia's national peak body representing the
	rights and interests of young people from refugee and
	migrant backgrounds. MYAN is an advocacy non-profit
	body that provides expert policy and programming
	advice to government, capacity building to those who
	work with refugee and migrant young people and young
	people's leadership skills development.

National Council of Churches in the Philippines

Website	nccphilippines.org
Twitter	@NCCPhils
Profile	Founded in 1963, the National Council of Churches in the Philippines (NCCP) is an ecumenical fellowship of non-Roman Catholic denominations in the Philippines working for unity in faith and order. This implies providing the churches opportunities for common prophetic witness and service in responding to the people's issues, specifically justice and peace, human dignity and rights, and the integrity of creation. The ministry of the NCCP is organized into three distinct programs – Ecumenical Education and Nurture, Christian Unity and Ecumenical Relations, and Faith, Witness and Service – which seek to express its mission of promoting fellowship, being a channel of united witness and a vibrant and credible institution for Christian solidarity towards genuine
	transformation of church and soc

Network for Refugee Voices, Germany

Website	www.networkforrefugeevoices.org
Twitter	@NRV
Profile	Agency: Ensure refugees and refugee-led organizations
	have an opportunity to engage in policy discussions as
	experts and change makers, not token victims. Refugee-
	led Network Building: Develop a network of refugee-led
	organizations globally to increase coordination, organize
	and engage in refugee policy discussions strategically.
	Global Policy Inclusion: Ensure that global refugee policy
	reflects refugees' rights and needs. Impact: Refugee
	policy at local, municipal, national, regional and
	international levels must be ambitious, effective and
	sustainable. Ensure that policies have a tangible impact
	to better the lives of refugees around the world.

Network of Colombian Victims for Peace (REVICPAZ - LAC), Argentina

Website	https://es-la.facebook.com/Revicpaz.Lac/
Twitter	@revicpaz_lac
Profile	The Network of Colombian Victims for Peace REVICPAZ
	- LAC, is a process that articulates organizations of
	refugees and victims of human rights violations in the
	framework of the Colombian armed conflict, in 8 countries
	of Latin America and the Caribbean. REVICPAZ works for
	the search for peace, for, memory, truth, justice and non-
	repetition and for the strengthening of international
	protection mechanisms and the participation of refugees.

New Women Connectors, Netherlands

Website	https://newwomenconnectors.com/
Website Profile	New women recognizing the needs for social justice in both the eastern and western worlds, a vision of improving inclusion and social justice for all, here in Europe. Our team working together, a team of immigrant, migrant and refugee women have mobilized themselves to propel this's vision into a movement. By raising awareness through facilitated platforms of discussion addressing the challenges and opportunities migrant women face in European cities and cultures, new women connectors aims to create policy and community shifts
	surrounding these matters.

New World Hope Organization, Pakistan

Website	www.newworldhope.org
Profile	New World Hope Organization (NWHO) is a nonprofit
	organization that works to provide assistance to people
	across the globe by offering humanitarian services and
	environmental protection programs such as health,
	education, environment, water and sanitation,
	humanitarian and disability relief, climate change and
	natural disasters research and policy, assistance to
	victims of natural or man-made disasters, poverty
	alleviation, and women's and children's rights. We are
	dedicated to alleviating human suffering regardless of

race, color, religion, or cultural background.

NGO Forum for Public Health, Bangladesh

Website	www.ngof.org
Profile	NGO Forum has been working as a national organization with wide experience in delivering humanitarian response programme following the humanitarian code of conduct & SPHERE guidelines. It has been providing humanitarian response with the support of UNHCR for around 200,000 refugee population in the selected camps in Nayapara and Kutupalong. Besides UNHCR supported project, NGO Forum is implementing a WASH project at camp 06 & 07 and host community with support from UNICEF. It has constructed and upgraded the sanitation facilities at institutional and public places like school, colleges and market places, rural infrastructure development, life jacket distribution among the fishermen and large scale drainage construction under the objective
	of 'Peaceful co-existence with local communities'.

Nile Hope, South Sudan

Website	<u>www.nilehope.org</u>
	@EmmaniMartha
Profile	NILE HOPE is a South Sudan humanitarian organization
	currently operating in eight South Sudan's former States
	of Jonglei, Upper Nile, unity, Central Equatoria, Western
	Equatoria, Northern Bahr-el-Gazal, Warrap and Lakes. It
	has been operating in South Sudan since 2004, with its
	headquarter in Akobo and coordination offices in Juba
	and Nairobi. Nile Hope's Vision; Empowered communities
	for sustainable development. Nile Hope has been
	responding to the needs of the communities through the

following thematic areas; Health, Education, Nutrition, Food Security and livelihood, WASH and Protection, Nile Hope has got 10 bases at the field sites. Nile Hope has been an implementing partner to UNHCR since 2015, through UNHCR, Nile Hope managed to reach the most vulnerable groups of the population.

Norwegian Refugee Council

Website	www.nrc.no
Profile	The Norwegian Refugee Council is an independent
	humanitarian organisation helping people forced to flee.

NOWZUWAN, Bangladesh

Website	www.nowzuwan.org
Profile	NOWZUWAN established in June 10, 1977. NOWZUWAN,
	an organization of social development is aiming to
	establish justice and opportunity for all working through
	Health, Education, Environment and Good Governance
	issues to promote a better society for the community
	people especially for the women, children, Youths and
	persons with disability to promote a better life based on
	socio-economic status. The organization is focusing on
	both need and right based activities for sustainable
	development. We have received NGO Affairs Bureau
	registration in 2002 and since than we have worked
	under and with different National, international
	development agencies in Chittagong Region. We have
	experiences working with Danish Embassy, WHO,
	UNFPA/YDD, Canadian CIDA, AusAid/Australian
	embassy, Care Bangladesh.

Organization for Research & Community Development (ORCD), Afghanistan

Website	www.orcd.org.af
Twitter	@ORCDOrg
Profile	Established in 2011, ORCD is an Afghan national organization registered with the Ministry of Economy. ORCD's efforts are guided by its mission "Using evidence-based best practice approach, empower communities to set and achieve their own development

goals". ORCD is the first Afghan NGO representing civil societies in the Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC) of the United Nations. Such a status had never been granted to any Afghan NGO ever before in the history of Afghanistan. Apart from having served as the elected member of Humanitarian Country Team during 2016, ORCD is an elected Co-Chair of the Health Cluster. ORCD successful working relationship with seven major UN agencies (UNHCR, WHO, UNDP, UNODC, WFP, UN Women and UNOCHA).

Oxfam International

Website	https://www.oxfam.org/
Profile	Oxfam is a confederation of 20 independent charitable
	organizations focusing on the alleviation of global
	poverty, founded in 1942 and led by Oxfam International.
	Oxfam has four main focuses for its resources: economic
	justice, essential services, rights in crisis, and gender
	justice.

Peacebuilding Solutions, United States

Website	https://peacebuildingsolutions.org/
Profile	Peacebuilding Solutions was founded with the goal of revolutionizing how humanitarian aid is delivered in the field by treating refugee and internally displaced person (IDP) populations holistically. PS's long-term operational goal is to deliver humanitarian aid in an integrated way that empowers the communities we serve, working alongside them to give them the opportunity to restore their own hope and dignity. Since 2012, the PS leadership has focused on achieving manageable, focused short-term goals to pave the way for longer term, holistic projects. PS' unique approach allows it to concentrate on small-scale community projects that meet the immediate needs of refugees and IDPs and tailored to serve
	communities with populations of 5000 or less.

Peace Winds, Japan

Website	hhttps://peace-winds.org/en/
Profile	With the motto of "providing the necessary support to
	people in need," PWJ carries out its diverse activities
	across national boundaries. Whether in support of
	refugees who have fled their homes, or internally-

displaced people suffering in their own countries: PWJ provides support. From victims of natural disasters, to poverty-stricken communities; or for any people in distress regardless of their ethnic background, political stance, or religious faith: Peace Winds Japan is there. Our assistance activities are two-fold: - emergency humanitarian assistance and disaster relief activities aiming to safeguard people's lives and meet their basic human needs; and - reconstruction and development assistance for the regeneration of self-sustaining livelihoods.

PHALS, Bangladesh

Profile PHALS is a Non- Governmental, Non -profitable,	
political local Organization (NGO) founded in Bazaar by a group of young social workers in 1992 PHALS obtained SWF registration in 1996. The processed of PHALS is to empower the poor marginalized cyclone victim communities of Cox's In this regard we like offer our heartiest gratitude to Network, Hiroshima & Tayama Foundation, Hiroshim extending their sincere patronization to establist permanent integrated PHALS Complex in Cox's which fuelled us to keep moving. To Attend our of PHALS offers opportunities for better education healthcare facilities/Economic opportunities to we child Protection, Shelters, Climate Resilience Liveling Human/Refugee Rights Issue.	Cox's, later imary and Bazar. HOPE na for ned a Bazar Goals, ation, omen,

Plan International, Switzerland

Website	www.planinternational.org
Twitter	@planglobal
Profile	Founded in 1937, Plan International is a development and
	humanitarian organisation that advances children's rights
together with childr	and equality for girls. We strive for a just world, working
	together with children, young people, our supporters and
	partners.

Portuguese Refugee Council, Portugal

Website	www.cpr.pt
Profile	The Portuguese Council for Refugees (CPR) was
	established in 1991 and our mission is to promote the right
	to asylum in Portugal. The PRC provides legal and social

support/counselling to asylum seekers, refugees, beneficiaries of humanitarian protection, displaced and stateless persons. At the moment, we are operating three reception centres and providing support to asylum seekers, unaccompanied children and resettlement refugees. The Council is also running integration and community activities (i.e., Portuguese Language Classes, employment and training and kindergarten, etc.)

Première Urgence Internationale, France

Website	https://www.premiere-urgence.org/
Profile	Première Urgence Internationale is a non-profit, non-political, non-religious international NGO. Première Urgence Internationale helps civilians who are marginalised or excluded as a result of natural disasters, war and economic collapse. Our mission is to defend basic human rights, such as those set out in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights in 1948. Our aim is to provide a rapid global response to the basic needs of populations affected by humanitarian crises to help them regain independence and dignity. In 2017, our projects are being carried out in 21 countries by 3000 native workers, 180 foreign workers and 75 head office
	war and economic collapse. Our mission is to defend basic human rights, such as those set out in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights in 1948. Our air is to provide a rapid global response to the basic need of populations affected by humanitarian crises to he them regain independence and dignity. In 2017, or projects are being carried out in 21 countries by 300

Prosa Association, Peru

Website	<u>www.prosa.org.pe</u>
Profile	Non-Governmental Community Organization with
	interventions in the provision of actions and services
	aimed at improving the quality of life of people belonging
	to vulnerable populations (People Living with HIV,
	LTGBI, Sex workers, Refugees and Migrants, etc.) within
	the framework of the protection and human rights

QANDIL Swedish Humanitarian Aid Organization, Iraq

www.qandil.org
QANDIL was founded in Stockholm, in 1991 as a
Swedish not-for-profit, non-governmental humanitarian
aid organization. The aims of the organization are to
provide humanitarian assistance, promote peace

through developmental and rehabilitation projects, support economic and social development, improve human rights, assist in the improvement of local governance structures and improve the lives of including local vulnerable people, communities, internally displaced people (IDPs), refugees, and returnees of all ages and groups. Through this holistic programme, QANDIL aims to provide long-term and sustainable solutions to the challenges faced by communities, but also to enhance the capacity of all stakeholders, promoting local resilience as the key strategy

Qatar Charity, Qatar

Website <u>www.qcharity.org</u>

Profile

Qatar Charity is a Doha-based non-governmental organization founded in 1992 in accordance with the laws and regulations governing charitable work in the State of Qatar. The Qatari society was expressing a deep willingness to contribute to the international solidarity chain and to participate in addressing the most important development and humanitarian challenges faced by vulnerable communities around the world. This willingness was derived from the Qatari society's values, principles and cultural heritage and Qatar Charity came as the institutional solution that would cater to it. Initially founded to provide life-saving assistance to children affected by conflicts or natural disasters, Qatar Charity then expanded its areas of expertise to include various humanitarian and development aid.

Queensland Program of Assistance to Survivors of Torture and Trauma (QPASTT), Australia

Website https://gpastt.org.au/

Profile

The Queensland Program of Assistance to Survivors of Torture and Trauma (QPASTT) is an Australian community based service providing counselling, advocacy, support and community development activities for refugee survivors of torture and trauma at an individual, family and community level. We work with a strong trauma recovery framework to enhance the mental health and wellbeing of our clients, and seek to address the multiple issues of loss that characterise the experience of becoming a refugee.

Raising Voices, Uganda

Website	www.raisingvoices.org
Twitter	@GBVnet
Profile	Raising Voices is a non-profit organization based in
	Kampala, Uganda working toward the prevention of
	violence against women and children. Our work strives to
	influence the power dynamics shaping relationships
	between women and men, girls and boys by catalyzing
	social change in communities, rigorously studying and
	learning from the work we do, and sharing our
	experiences to shape the field.

REACH initiative, Switzerland

Website	https://www.reach-initiative.org/
Profile	REACH is a leading humanitarian initiative providing
	granular data, timely information and in-depth analysis
	from contexts of crisis, disaster and displacement. The
	work of REACH directly feeds into aid response and
	decision-making by providing accessible and precise
	information on the humanitarian situation of crisis-
	affected populations.

Refugee Consortium of Kenya, Kenya

Website	www.rckkenya.org
Twitter	@RCKKenya
Profile	RCK is a national NGO registered in Kenya to promote
	access to justice, protection, rights and dignity to
	refugees, IDPs and other forced migrants. RCK achieves
	this through advocating for legal policy reforms, capacity
	strengthening of key stakeholders, providing legal advice
	and representation and psycho social support. RCK
	works closely with key government departments and
	agencies in furtherance of its mission.

Refugee Council of Australia, Australia

Website	www.refugeecouncil.org.au
Twitter	@OzRefugeeCounc
Profile	Refugee Council of Australia (RCOA) is Australia's national umbrella body for refugees, people seeking asylum and the organisations and individuals who work with them. Supported financially by its 200 organisational

members and thousands of supporters, RCOA promotes the adoption of humane, lawful and constructive refugee policies by governments and communities in Australia and internationally. Led by a national board elected by members, RCOA focuses on research, policy development and community education on refugees. The organisation actively promotes refugee community voices, having played a critical role in the planning of the first Global Summit of Refugees and the first Asia Pacific Summit of Refugees, both held in 2018. RCOA is an active member of Asia Pacific Refugee Rights Network.

Refugee Council of New Zealand, New Zealand

Website	http://rc.org.nz/
Profile	Refugee Council of New Zealand is a national
	organisation whose purpose is to advocate on behalf of
	asylum-seekers, quota and convention refugees in New
	Zealand; promote a strategic response to the needs of
	refugees and asylum seekers, and to campaign to ensure
	that New Zealand meets its legal and humanitarian
	obligations under the 1951 United Nations Convention on
	Refugees.

Refugee Law Project, Uganda

Website	www.refugeelawproject.org
Profile	Refugee Law Project is an outreach centre of the School
	of Law, Makerere University. It was established in 1999 to
	work with refugees, asylum seekers, and deportees.
	Since then, it has grown into a leading centre for justice
	and forced migrants and working on key thematic
	programmes of Gender & Sexuality, Access to Justice,
	and Mental Health and Psychsosocial Wellbeing.

Refuge Legal, Australia

Website	http://refugeelegal.org.au/
Twitter	@RefugeeLegal
Profile	Refugee Legal (formerly the Refugee & Immigration Legal
	Centre (RILC)) is an independent, not-for-profit legal
	centre specialising in refugee and immigration law, policy
	and practice. Our core aims are to: advise, assist, educate
	and advocate to promote and protect the rights of asylum
	seekers, refugees and disadvantaged migrants. Refugee

Legal has been at the forefront of this work in Australia for 30 years, combining both direct and strategic approaches. Refugee Legal continues to be the largest provider of such services in Australia. By 2018 the total number of clients provided with assistance reached 14,285. We also play a leading role in strategic litigation.

Refugee Self-Reliance Initiative,

Website	https://www.refugeeselfreliance.org/
Profile	The Refugee Self-Reliance Initiative is a joint effort by a
	coalition of organizations, government agencies,
	foundations, research institutes and other partners
	focused on promoting opportunities for refugees to
	become self-reliant and achieve a better quality of life.
	The coalition is building three mutually reinforcing
	strategies to achieve its goals, including programming,
	measurement, and advocacy, with the aim of building an
	evidence base for effective programming, and promoting
	successful refugee self-reliance strategies among key
	decision makers and responders. The Refugee Self-
	Reliance Initiative is co-hosted by RefugePoint and the
	Women's Refugee Commission.

Refugee Solidarity Network, United States

Website	https://refugeesolidaritynetwork.org/
Twitter	@refugeesoIntwrk
Profile	Refugee Solidarity Network protects the rights of people uprooted from their homes and strengthens the communities where they seek safety. In partnership with advocates and local stakeholders, we develop capacity in refugee host countries outside the U.S. and advance legal frameworks that uphold human rights. We believe the complexity of forced migration requires a flexible, collaborative response focused on achieving sustainable solutions.

Refugee Studies Centre - Forced Migration Review

Website	www.fmreview.org
Twitter	@FMReview
Profile	Forced Migration Review (FMR) is a magazine on forced
	migration, published three times a year in English, French,
	Spanish and Arabic, free of charge in print and online. It

is published by the Refugee Studies Centre in the Oxford Department of International Development, University of Oxford. Through FMR, practitioners, researchers and displaced people from around the world analyse the causes and impacts of displacement; debate policies and programmes; share research findings; reflect the lived experience of displacement; and present examples of good practice and recommendations for policy and action. For information re receiving and/or writing for FMR, see www.fmreview.org or email fmr@qeh.ox.ac.uk.

Refugees International, United States

Website	www.refugeesinternational.org
Profile	Refugees International advocates for lifesaving
	assistance and protection for displaced people and
	promotes solutions to displacement crises. We are an
	independent organization, and do not accept any
	government or UN funding.

Relief to Development Society (REDESO), United Republic of Tanzania

Website	www.redeso.or.tz
Twitter	@redesotanzania
Profile	Relief to Development Society (REDESO) is a Tanzanian National Non-Governmental Organization dully registered since 1998 under the Society Ordinance of 1954 with registration number S.O. No. 9459. The main objectives of the organization are engagement in relief and community development activities. REDESO is a long time serving partner with UNHCR having worked in partnership since 1998 to date serving Burundian and Congolese refugees in North-western Tanzania and urban caseload in Dar es Salaam. It also manages the DAFI Scholarship-Tertiary Education for refugees. REDESO's vision is a community where refugees and other vulnerable people have access to equal opportunities.

Research Center on Asylum and Migration (IGAM), Turkey

Website	www.igamder.org
Profile	Established in Ankara as non-profit, independent
	association in 2013. Main objective is to promote the
	rights of refugees. Number of embers: 33; Number of
	Staff: 41. Office space 600 square meters. Partners are:
	OXFAM, Malala Fund, Danish Refugee Council, GIZ, and
	Durable Solutions Platform. Recently focuses on
	integration issues, access of labour markets, education,
	and legislative reform.

Resource Integration Centre (RIC), Bangladesh

Website	www.ric-bd.org
Profile	Resource Integration Centre (RIC) was founded as a non-
	government, non-profit organization in 1981. RIC is
	supporting development activities from the isolated
	islands to the heart of the capital city among them ethnic
	groups, minority groups, children, older community and
	refugees are mention worthy. RIC is currently active in 27
	districts, encompassing both rural and urban areas of the
	country by 231 offices. Ric has been engaged in
	advocacy, networking at the local and national level,
	capacity building, community mobilization, financial and
	technical support in the following sectors-1. Food security
	& livelihood development 2. Women & child rights 3.
	Rights of older people 4. Emergency relief & humanitarian
	support. RIC is implementing various support to Rohingya

refugees.

RET International, Switzerland

Website	www.theret.org
Profile	RET is an international non-governmental organisation (INGO) that provides education and protection, in the broadest sense, to adolescents and youth in situations of crisis, with a focus on women. At RET we protect young people in situations of conflict and crises, but we also offer them the tools to become self-reliant individuals, providers for their families as well as actors of positive social change in their communities. Ultimately, RET's goal is to help build a world in which the actions of empowered young people lead their communities out of conflict and crises and towards stronger social cohesion, peace and prosperity.

Right to Play

Website	www.righttoplay.com
Profile	Right To Play is a global organization that protects,
	educates and empowers children to rise above adversity
	using play. By harnessing play, one of the most powerful
	and fundamental forces in a child's life, we help 1.9 million
	children each week to stay in school and out of work, to
	prevent life-threatening diseases like HIV and malaria
	and to stay safe from exploitation and abuse. We are
	focused exclusively on using play to transform the lives of
	children and youth impacted by poverty, conflict, disease
	and inequality.

RISDA, Bangladesh

@risdsrep
RISDA-Bangladesh is a non-profit and non-political national NGO, founded in 1993 with a mission to promote human rights and devote for socio-economic development of the underprivileged, marginalized and hard-to-reach people. Since the inception, the organization has made significant growth with required capacity through implementation of various programs and projects on Community Development, Non-formal Education, Skills development Training, Renewable Energy, Microfinance and other socio-economic development program like PLC, VGD and VGF. RISDA has a strong professional team comprising program research and development, institutional capacity building, new

Royal Institute of International Affairs – ChathamHouse, United Kingdom

Website	www.chathamhouse.org
Twitter	@ChathamHouse
Profile	Chatham House, the Royal Institute of International Affairs, is a world-leading independent policy institute based in London. Its mission is to help governments and

societies build a sustainably secure, prosperous and just world. Research and dialogue focuses on rigorous analysis of critical global, regional and country-specific challenges.

RUN Hong Kong, China

Website	www.runhk.org
Profile	RUN's mission is to rehabilitate vulnerable refugees
	through running and other sports, then empower them to
	complete educational opportunities. The organisation
	provides trauma intervention in a warm, friendly, and safe
	environment. RUN's programmes centre on three goals:
	Rebuild the mental and physical strength of refugees,
	Unite them as a community and mentor them into a more
	hopeful future through life skills and education. RUN's
	refugee programme currently serves 104 vulnerable
	refugees with a special focus on women, from 19 different
	countries. Over 70% of the participants have suffered
	from horrendous human rights abuses, including torture,
	rape, physical and mental abuse or a combination of both.

Save the Children

Website	https://www.savethechildren.net/
Profile	Our vision: A world in which every child attains the right
	to survival, protection, development and participation.
	Our mission: To inspire breakthroughs in the way the
	world treats children and to achieve immediate and
	lasting change in their lives.

Scottish Refugee Council

Website	www.scottishrefugecouncil.org.uk
Profile	Scottish Refugee Council is Scotland's national refugee
	charity helping refugees living in Scotland with the
	support they need to access their rights and campaign for a fair and humane asylum system in the UK. Alongside the Consortium of Scottish Local Authorities and the Scottish Government, Scottish Refugee Council leads on the implementation of Scotland's national refugee integration strategy, New Scots.

SEED, Lebanon

Website	www.seednational.org
Profile	We are a local NGO working with children that are most
	vulnerable in North Lebanon we aim to create a school
	on the long term providing a quality education for the less
	fortunate children with safe and friendly environment.

Settlement Services International, Australia

Website	https://www.ssi.org.au/
Profile	SSI is a community organisation and social business that
	supports newcomers and other Australians to achieve
	their full potential. We work with all people who have
	experienced vulnerability, including refugees, people
	seeking asylum and culturally and linguistically diverse
	(CALD) communities, to build capacity and enable them
	to overcome inequality.

SHEBA MANAB KALLYAN KENDRA, Bangladesh

Website	www.smkk.org
Profile	SHEBA MANAB KALLYAN KENDRA (SMKK) was
	established in 1996 and implements integrated
	development projects in Bangladesh. The organisation
	has a particular focus to address the rights of children and
	women in order to improve their livelihoods. The long
	term vision of SMKK is to empower its target beneficiaries
	through education, training and development
	approaches ensuring social and economic development,
wome is to targe	free from injustice and discrimination where children,
	women and men live with dignity. The mission of SMKK is
	is to provide technical and financial support, enabling
	target beneficiaries through their active participation
	(men, women and children) in various development
	programs to generate income and employment
	opportunities for sustainable development and
	livelihoods.

Sheikh Abdullah Alnouri Charity Society, Kuwait

Website	www.alnouri.org
Profile	Sheikh Abdullah Alnouri Charity Society established on 12
	Jul 1981 in State of Kuwait. Established as Charity in
	Kuwait and Global as covered by article of association.
	We intend to contribute to the work of ECOSOC and its

subsidiary bodies by Implementing charitable and developmental projects for people in ECOSOC regions. Our Organization wishes to contribute to areas of substantive interest to the United Nations and to participate in the activities of the United Nations. We consider our organization an international organization because our projects cover many countries. The structure and the decision making process of our organization, including all administrative bodies is about Board of Directors and committees (Audit/ executive) General Manager/ 3 Managers

promotes and participates in the creation and reform of laws, normative frameworks, and public policies centred on the human rights of migrants, refugees, asylum

Sin Fronteras IAP, Mexico

Website

Twitter	@Sinfronteras_1
Profile	Sin Fronteras is a secular, non-governmental, non-profit
	Mexican civil society organization, whose mission is to
	contribute to the promotion, protection and defense of
	human rights of migrants and subjects of international
	protection, in order to dignify their living conditions
	through direct attention and advocacy in the public
	agenda. Founded in 1995 by a group of academics and
	activists, Sin Fronteras was the first organization in
	Mexico to work on issues of migration and asylum not
	from a charity perspective, but rather by demonstrating
	the need for an active and participative civil society that

seekers, and stateless persons.

www.sinfronteras.org.mx

SINA LOKETA, Uganda

Website	www.sinaloketa.org
Profile	SINA LOKETA (SINAL) is a refugee youth-led organization
	in Bidibidi refugee settlement camp that builds on
	creative capacities of refugees and disadvantaged
	youths from the host community to develop social capital
	through social entrepreneurship. It is an academy where
	refugees and disadvantaged youths from the refugee
	camp and host community in Uganda have a unique
	opportunity to learn together and to get through an
	intense process of personal and professional growth that
	would also allow them to develop ideas and transform
	them into social businesses. In SINAL each scholar

chooses from our core track areas and gets access to tools that they use to make and develop their ideas through Project Based Learning and hands on experimentation.

Slovenian Red Cross, Slovenia

Websitewww.rks.siProfileThe Slovenian Red Cross (SRC) as an independent

national society grew from the achievements of numerous generations of Red Cross members and volunteers in Slovenia. One of the most important pillars of the SRC reputation is the tradition of the International Red Cross and Red Crescent Movement and consistent implementation of the Fundamental Principles: humanity, impartiality, neutrality, independence, voluntary service, unity and universality. The SRC irreplaceable contribution is vividly shown in implementation of public programs such as: Blood Donation; First Aid; Disaster Preparedness and Disaster Response and in strong Social Welfare activities. SRC is composed out of 56 Local Branches with the network spread over 887 local organizations, which are run by committed volunteers.

Society for Health Extension and Development (SHED), Bangladesh

Website www. shedbd.org **Twitter** @SHED NGO Profile SHED - the "Society for Health Extension and Development" is registered with the Directorate, Social Welfare Services under the Regulations of Voluntary Organizations No. 46 of 1961, vide no. Chattro-1499/ dated 15th November 1989 and with the NGO Affairs Bureau under the Foreign Donation (Voluntary Activities) Regulations Ordinance No. 11 of 1978, being the registration no. 408, dated 14th November 1990.In 1991, SHED was registered under the Family Planning Directorate being the No. Pa, Pa, Au/MIS/141/90/755, dated: 22.01,'91 and registered with Voluntary Health Services Society (VHSS) 27.02.2001.SHED has a constitution approved by the Social Welfare Directorate, which has the provision of 11 members executive committee elected for 2 years, by the general committee.

Society for Human Rights and Prisoners Aid (SHARP), Pakistan

Website	<u>www.sharp-pakistan.org</u>
Twitter	@sharp_pakistan
Profile	SHARP is a registered non-governmental national
	organisation in Pakistan working for promotion and
	protection of Human Rights. It is working for children,
	women, prisoners and refugees and migration and
	human trafficking issues. SHARP is a partner of UNHCR in
	Pakistan for last 20years on protection and resettlement
	and also actively engaged in advocacy and awareness on
	the rights of refugees and stateless persons. Last year
SHARP conducted nat	SHARP conducted nation-wide dialogue on possibility of
	citizenship rights to Pakistani born afghan refugees &
	stateless persons resulted in allowing refugees to open
_	bank accounts. SDC and ECHO also assisting SHARP in
	UNHCR protection activities under integrated refugee
	protection project. SHARP is chair of refugee rights
	network Pakistan and active member of ICVA.

Soka Gakkai International, Japan

Website	https://www.sgi.org/
Twitter	@sgi_info
Profile	The Soka Gakkai International (SGI) is a community-based
	Buddhist organization that promotes peace, culture and
	education centered on respect for the dignity of life. SGI
	members uphold the humanistic philosophy of Nichiren
	Buddhism in 192 countries and territories around the
	world. Individual SGI members strive to actualize their
	inherent potential while contributing as empowered
	global citizens to their local communities and responding
	to the shared issues facing humankind. The SGI's efforts
	to help build a lasting culture of peace are based on a
	commitment to dialogue and nonviolence, and the
	understanding that individual happiness and the
	realization of a peaceful world are inextricably linked.

SolidarityNow, Greece

Website	www.solidaritynow.org
Profile	SolidarityNow (SN) is a non-profit, humanitarian
	organisation founded in 2013, to respond to the needs of
	the most vulnerable and marginalised groups,
	irrespective of race, religion or ethnicity. More specifically
	SolidarityNow, is implementing projects targeting

refugees and asylum seekers in Greece, as UN implementing partner since 2016 while is also providing targeted and free of charge services through its Community Centers in Athens and Thessaloniki, Greece.

SOS Children's Villages

Website	https://www.sos-childrensvillages.org/
Profile	Children's Villages SOS is a global humanitarian
	organization promoting social development, working
	since 1949 to defend, guarantee and promote the rights
	of children, adolescents and young people.

Sphere, Switzerland

Website	www.spherestandards.org
Twitter	@SpherePro
Profile	The Sphere movement was started in 1997 by a group of
	humanitarian professionals aiming to improve the quality
	of humanitarian work during disaster response. With this
	goal in mind, they framed a Humanitarian Charter and
	identified a set of humanitarian standards to be applied in
	humanitarian response. The Sphere standards have
	become a primary reference tool for national and
	international NGOs, volunteers, UN agencies,
	governments, donors, the private sector, and many
	others. Today, Sphere is a worldwide community which
	brings together and empowers practitioners to improve
	the quality and accountability of humanitarian assistance.

St. Andrew's Refugee Services, Egypt

Website	stars-egypt.org
Profile	In 1979, StARS began serving refugees through English
	language instruction and community support. Founded
	by St. Andrew's United Church of Cairo, StARS was one
	of the first organizations in Egypt dedicated to improving
	the quality of life of refugees and vulnerable migrants.
	Our purpose is twofold: to provide high-quality services
	meeting unaddressed needs of refugees, and to provide
	a safe and inclusive space for displaced people to come
	together as a community. Our mission is to enhance the
	quality of life of refugees in Egypt and make their rights a reality through client-centered programs. Our vision is a

safe, inclusive and supportive environment for refugees in which they can exercise their rights, pursue their aspirations, and live in dignity.

Step for Humanity, Bangladesh

Website	stepforhumanity.org.bd
Profile	The goal of "Step for Humanity" is to alleviate poverty of
	men and women through social mobilization leading to
	the sustainable livelihood food Security and
	development. Attention is being given to education,
	pollution free environment, promote human rights and to
	utilize community resources.

Sudanese Red Crescent Society, Sudan

Website	<u>srcs.sd</u>
Profile	The SRCS has its beginnings in 1923 as branches of the
	British Red Cross Society. Upon Sudan's independence
	in March 1956 received official recognition as an
	independent National Society following the Sudanese
	Council of Ministers decree No. 869. Recognized by ICRC
	and Joint the Movement in 1957. Structure: It has 18 State
	Branches in Sudan. Human Resources: volunteer base of
	500,000, 10% estimated to be active (50,000)

Support to Life, Turkey

Website	www.hayatadestek.org
Twitter	@Support2Life
Profile	Support to Life is an independent humanitarian organization founded with the principle aim of helping disaster affected communities meet their basic needs and rights. We are conducting our activities since 2005 with principles of humanity, impartiality, neutrality, independence and accountability. Currently, our primary areas of work are Emergency Assistance, Refugee Support, Child Protection in Seasonal Agriculture and Capacity Building.

Talent Beyond Boundaries, United States

Website	https://talentbeyondboundaries.org/
Twitter	@TBBforTalent
Profile	Talent Beyond Boundaries (TBB) envisions a world in
	which refugees can move to secure futures on the basis
	of their skills, not just their status. To achieve this vision,
	Talent Beyond Boundaries is opening international labor
	mobility for refugees as a complementary solution to
	resettlement. TBB engages refugees, partner
	organizations, the global private sector and national
	governments to provide a safe, legal migration option for
	refugees.

Terre des Hommes, Switzerland

Website	www.tdh.ch
Profile	Terre des hommes (TDH) is the leading Swiss
	organisation for children's aid. Through our health,
	protection and emergency relief programmes, we
	provide assistance to over three million children and their
	families in more than 45 countries each year.

The Race and Equality Human Rights Institute, Switzerland

Website	http://raceandequality.org/
Profile	ls an international, human rights capacity-building
	organization that works side by side with activists in Latin
	America to enhance their ability to promote and protect
	the human rights of marginalized and vulnerable people
	who suffer from discrimination based on their national or
	ethnic origin, their sexual orientation or gender identity.
	We strengthen grassroots organizations, helping them to
	become political actors able to promote structural
	changes in the countries where we work. Our
	methodology consists of providing technical assistance in
	order to help our partners monitor and document human
	rights abuses and increase their advocacy capacity at the
	national, regional and international levels.

Third Culture Minds, New Zealand

Website	www.thirdcultureminds.com
Twitter	@3rdCultureMinds
Profile	Young people of migrant and Refugee backgrounds suffer disproportionately when it comes to mental health and wellbeing. These issues are compounded by a lack of data and third culture lived experiences informing policy and service delivery. Third Culture Minds has been established to address the socio-cultural and systematic factors which contribute to the apparent unequal outcomes. We seek to build a culture in Aotearoa New Zealand whereby ethnic youth of migrant and refugee backgrounds are able to unlock their full potential, and improve their mental health and wellbeing, supported by culturally responsive and accessible services, platforms, tools and resources, which provide the same excellent quality of services regardless of their ethnicity, race or origin.

Triangle Génération Humanitaire, France

Website	www.trianglegh.org
Profile	Triangle Génération Humanitaire, association de
	solidarité internationale, élabore et met en œuvre, des
	programmes d'urgence, de réhabilitation et de
	développement dans les domaines de l'eau, de l'hygiène
	et de l'assainissement, du génie civil et de la construction,
	de la sécurité alimentaire et des moyens d'existence, de
	l'éducation et de la protection . Au début de l'année 2019,
	ses équipes engagées sont présentes dans 10 pays et
	territoires et gèrent 60 programmes grâce à des
	partenariats publics durables avec les principaux
	bailleurs internationaux.

Trickle Up, United States

Website	www.trickleup.org
Profile	For over 40 years, Trickle Up has targeted persons living
	in extreme poverty with interventions that focus on
	livelihood strengthening and economic development.
	Since 2007, Trickle Up has distinguished itself for its use
	of the Graduation Approach, a carefully sequenced and
	time-bound, multi-sectoral intervention, as a means to
	support households to move beyond food insecurity and
	extreme poverty into sustainable livelihoods. Trickle Up's
	Refugee Affairs unit supports Graduation programming

that targets Persons of Concern, who live in extreme poverty. This innovative approach to refugee and humanitarian programming promotes resilience and self-sufficiency, effectively breaking dependence on external humanitarian assistance and funding, and transforming household and national economies.

Turkish Red Crescent, Turkey

Website	www.kizilay.org.tr
Profile	From the onset of its establishment in 1868, the Turkish
	Red Crescent, besides contributing to the development
	of social welfare, has been providing a number of impact
	generating services for social solidarity such as shelter
	and protection to the poor and needy, aids for
	nourishment and health care, blood, disaster
	management operations, international aids, social
	services, healthcare, first aid, education and youth
	empowerment, housing, immigration and refugee
	protection as well as operating mineral water facilities.

UK Lesbian and Gay Immigration Group, United Kingdom

Website	www.uklgig.org.uk
Profile	UKLGIG supports lesbian, gay, bisexual, trans, queer and
	intersex (LGBTQI+) people through the asylum system.
	We also conduct advocacy and campaigning to improve
	government policies and practice. In addition, UKLGIG
	carries out strategic litigation and delivers training to
	government officials, NGOs and lawyers.

United Methodist Committee on Relief, United States

Website	www.umcor.org
Profile	Profile UMCOR (the United Methodist Committee on
	Relief) is the relief and development arm of the United
	Methodist Church and part of the General Board of Global
	Ministries of the United Methodist Church. UMCOR's
	mission is to alleviate suffering without regard to race or
	creed. Since its inception in 1940, UMCOR has been
	providing assistance to refugees, asylees, and migrants
	of all types, through partnership with churches and other
	organizations globally.

War Child, Holland

Website	<u>warchildholland.org</u>
Twitter	@warchildholland
Profile	War Child is an international non-governmental
	organisation investing and a peaceful future for children
	affected by armed conflict. War Child implements
	protection, education and psychosocial support
	programmes in Africa, Asia, the Middle East and South
	America.

Water Mission

Website	www.watermission.org
Profile	Water Mission is a global Christian engineering
	organization headquartered in Charleston, SC, USA that
	has designed and implemented sustainable safe water
	and sanitation solutions in 52 countries since 2001
	thereby reaching out to 3 Million people around the world
	in developing countries and disaster situations. Water
	Mission is staffed with twelve licensed Professional
	Engineers at the headquarters office in Charleston, SC,
	USA. In Uganda, WMU has reached over 450,000 people
	in about 100 communities and refugee camps within the
	different parts of the country with safe and clean water
	using the solar powered piped water technology and
	improved sanitation using appropriate

We World, Italy

Website	https://www.weworld-gvc.it/en
Twitter	@stez72
Profile	We World GVC Onlus is the result of a merger of two Italian NGOs joining forces to increase the impact of their development and humanitarian aid actions. Together, we have over 50 years of experience in development and humanitarian work worldwide. GVC started the partnership with UNHCR in 2012 in Afghanistan supporting IDPs. Since 2016 GVC is UNHCR's partner in Lebanon in supporting Syrian refugees with wash activities and in Burundi, providing health assistance to Congolese refugees in 4 camps as well as support to Burundian returnees in transit camps. Moreover, we are about start an UNHCR co-funded action in response to the Venezuelan Crisis in Peru and Bolivia. We operate in Italy and the world in: human rights, humanitarian aid, food security, health, WASH, education and volunteering.

Welthungerhilfe, Afghanistan

Website	www.welthungerhilfe.de
Profile	Welthungerhilfe was founded in 1962 as the National Committee of the Freedom from Hunger Campaign set up by the United Nations Food and Agricultural Organisation (FAO). Non-profit making, non-denominational and politically independent, the organisation is run by a board of honorary members. Today, WHH is working in 39 countries in development co-operation and humanitarian assistance. Welthungerhilfe is the largest German NGO in Afghanistan with 28 years of work experience. Welthungerhilfe's main objective in Afghanistan is to reduce poverty while improving the livelihoods and food security. WHH focuses on reintegration support, building of basic infrastructure and protection of vulnerable and marginalized internally displaced people (IDP) and
	Afghan returnees.

Windle Trust, Kenya

Website	www.windle.org
Twitter	@Windle_Intl_Ke
Profile	Windle International Kenya's mission is to create lasting
	change and transform society. We do so by delivering
	quality education and training, advocating for and
	influencing education policy for refugees, the needy and
	conflict-affected communities in Kenya.

Women Development Group, South Sudan

Website	www.womendevelopmentgroup.yolasite
Profile	BACKGROUND WDG is a South Sudanese NNGO
	working in cooperation with organizations to encourage
	full community participation in order to fight poverty and
	promote peace and development for families and
	communities in Wau state WDG was formed in 2000 by a
	group of women with the aim of alleviating poverty,
	hunger and disease caused by conflict in Wau and
	surrounding communities. The conflict resulted in the
displacement of large numbers of p	displacement of large numbers of people from Wau into
	other villages. The humanitarian situation in and around
	Wau deteriorated as food stocks exhausted resulted in
	hunger, malnutrition, diseases and deaths. It was against
	this backdrop that the Women Development Group was
	formed to support the poor and needy, with an emphasis
	on female-headed households and vulnerable children.

Women's Refugee Commission, United States

Websitewomensrefugeecommission.orgTwitter@wrcommission

Profile

The Women's Refugee Commission is an applied research and advocacy organization that works to improve the rights and protection of displaced women, children, and youth. WRC aims to transform the humanitarian response to improve its effectiveness, efficiency, and sustainability by promoting gender equality and the resilience of affected populations, and advocating for refugee self-reliance. WRC works in the following sectors: cash and livelihoods, sexual and reproductive health, disability inclusion, the prevention of gender-based violence, the protection empowerment of adolescent girls and refugee youth, and promoting equal nationality rights to end statelessness. WRC provides technical assistance, develops tools and guidance, and advocates for global change.

World Council of Churches, Switzerland

Website https://www.oikoumene.org/en/what-we-do/ccia

Profile

The World Council of Churches (WCC) is the broadest and most inclusive among the many organized expressions of the modern ecumenical movement, a movement whose goal is Christian unity. The WCC brings together churches, denominations and church fellowships in more than 110 countries and territories throughout the world, representing over 500 million Christians and including most of the world's Orthodox churches, scores of Anglican, Baptist, Lutheran, Methodist and Reformed churches, as well as many United and Independent churches. While the bulk of the WCC's founding churches were European and North American, today most member churches are in Africa, Asia, the Caribbean, Latin America, the Middle East and the Pacific. There are now 350 member churches.

World University Service of Canada

Website	https://wusc.ca/work/
Twitter	@worlduniservice
Profile	WUSC is a Canadian global development organization
	working in over 25 countries around the world to support
	the development needs of youth, their families, and their
	communities. The organization works with various
	networks of students, organizations, post-secondary
	institutions, businesses, and governments to improve
	education, economic opportunities and empowerment
	for young people, in particular women and refugees.

World Vision

Website	www.wvi.org/disaster-management/our-commitments
Twitter	@WorldVisionUN
Profile	World Vision is an international faith-based organization working across humanitarian and long-term development programming responding to the needs of, and promoting the human rights of children and their communities We uphold a holistic, child-focused commitment to: Transformational development that is community-based and sustainable. Emergency relief that assists people afflicted by conflict or disaster. Promotion of justice that seeks to change unjust structures affecting the poor among whom we work. Partnerships with inter-faith actors for recovery, peace-building, the protection and prosperity of children and their communities. Public awareness raising on global crises and movement mobilization

Youth Activity Organization (YAO), Iraq

Website	www.yao-iraq.com
Profile	YAO is a Democratic, Independent Non-Governmental
	Organization that is not affiliated with any political or
	religious entity. YAO's operations aimed for the interest
	of youth in Iraq and specifically in Kurdistan Region. YAO
	believes that by educating youth and improving their
	awareness will develop and provoke their creative
	abilities. YAO provides the venue for youth to practice
	their hobbies. In the past decade, YAO contributed to the
	efforts to increase youth participation in the revival of the
	economy in many aspects (Industries, Agriculture, Health

Sector and Education). YAO does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion (creed), gender, gender expression, age, national origin (ancestry), disability, marital status, sexual orientation, or military status.

Zanjireh Omid International Charity Institute (Chain of Hope), Iran

Website

www.zanjirehomid.com

Profile

Zanjireh Omid International Charity Institute (La Chaîne de l'Espoir-Iran) was founded in summer of 2007. Zanjireh Omid mission is to provide the best cost-effective healthcare services in accordance with international standards for children under the age of 18 facing cardiac, orthopedic and reconstructive diseases regardless of race, religion or nationality, in order to improve the children's health within the country. Zanjireh Omid International Charity aims to develop and improve pediatric services across the country with the goal of providing specialized treatments in accordance with international standards to all underprivileged children, including refugee children, to the point where no child faces death or lifelong disability due to lack of access to appropriate healthcare services.